
MINUTES 

MONTANA SENATE 
51st LEGISLATURE - REGULAR SESSION 

COMMITTEE ON LABOR AND EMPLOYMENT RELATIONS 

Call to Order: By Senator Gary C. Aklestad, Chairman, on 
February 14, 1989, at 1:00 p.m. in room 415 in the 
state Capitol. 

ROLL CALL 

Members Present: All members were present: Senator Tom 
Keating, Vice-chairman, Senator Sam Hofman, Senator 
J.D. Lynch, Senator Gerry Devlin, Senator Bob Pipinich, 
Senator Dennis Nathe, Senator Richard Manning, Senator 
Chet Blaylock, and Senator Gary Aklestad, Chairman. 

Members Excused: There were no members excused. 

Members Absent: There were no members absent. 

Staff Present: Tom Gomez, Legislative Council Analyst. 

Announcements/Discussion: SB I~~ 
Senator Aklestad stated the committee will hear additional 
testimony on SB 163. Senator Lynch stated the adverse 
committee report was rejected. Mrs. McLeod is available to 
speak, she was unable to attend the original hearing due to 
the severe weather conditions. 

Mrs. McLeod stated her DD daughter entered the Sheltered 
Workshop in December 1988. The family lives ten miles away 
from the Sheltered Workshop In January 1988, the family was 
informed that transportation would be not be available. 
Through telephone calls and correspondence, the Mcleod 
family realized there were many DO individuals in rural 
Montana areas needing transportation in order to participate 
in Sheltered Workshop activities. Mrs. McLead persuaded the 
committee to vote for SB 163. 

HEARING ON SENATE BILL 348 

Presentation and Opening Statement by Sponsor: 
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Senator Nathe, Senate District 10, sponsor of SB 348, stated 
the bill is an act to exclude members of an employer's 
immediate family from coverage under the Restaurant, Bar, 
and Tavern Wage Protection Act; amending sections 39-3-603 
through 39-3-605, MCA; and providing effective dates. 
Senator Nathe stated many small town, family ran bars find 
it difficult to stay in compliance with state law while 
having to pay the mandated bond. The situation under 
consideration is the bar that is having a hard time making 
ends meet. The legislation addresses the bar completely ran 
by family members, brothers, sisters, children, and parents. 

List of Testifying Proponents and What Group they Represent: 

Bob Jerkee, President, representing the Montana Tavern 
Association. 

Testimony: 

Bob Jerkee, President of Montana Tavern Association, stated 
the association is a voluntary trade association. More than 
half of all-beverage licensees in the state belong to the 
Montana Tavern Association. Many licensees are family Ma 
and Pa operations that have family members on the payroll. 
The family members are on the payroll for necessary reasons, 
and they are caught in the trap of wage-bond requirements 
due to payroll activities. In reality, the business is a 
family operated establishment. Mr Jerkee urged passage of 
SB 348. 

List of Testifying Opponents and What Group They Represent: 

Don Judge, representing the Montana State AFL-CIO. 

Testimony: 

Don Judge, Montana AFL-CIO, spoke in opposition to SB 348. 
Mr. Judge submitted written testimony. (Exhibit 1) 

Questions From Committee Members: 

Senator Keating stated SB 348 deals with adults. Senator 
Keating said he could understand exempting a spouse working 
in the family bar, but a child must be an adult to work in a 
tavern. Therefore, the young adult would probably not be 
dependent on the family. The individual would be on the 
payroll as an adult, unless the individual was a student or 
was working part time. A sister, brother, parent, or 
grandparent would be living on their own, earning a wage. 
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According to Senator Keating, the family concept, in this 
situation, is not comprehensible. 

Senator Keating asked what would the bond do if the business 
goes broke. Senator Nathe said the concept of the bill is 
to post a wage bond. This has nothing to do with Workers' 
Compensation. The family members are all receiving wages. 
The bond means, if the business goes broke, the wages will 
be paid for two more weeks. The bar business is the only 
industry that requires posting the bond. The "immediate 
family" definition is important in considering SB 348. 
Senator Keating asked if there would be an unemployment tax 
on the business. Yes. 

Senator Blaylock stated the bond guarantees the amount paid 
is at least double the amount of the objective semimonthly 
payroll. Under Section 3, page 4, the bond can be effective 
whenever a person is operating a restaurant, bar, or tavern. 
Senator Blaylock asked if the bond would cover costs and 
make sure the people are paid for two weeks after the 
business shuts down. Judge said yes. 

Senator Hofman asked if the bill passed, would the business 
have to pay Workers' Compensation. Don Judge stated, if SB 
348 passes, and the tavern owner goes broke and is unable to 
pay wages, the state ends up on the short end. The 
employees will want to draw on the bond. If the employees 
are injured, the Workers' Comp will not put a date on the 
claim, unless the bond stays in place. 

Closing by Sponsor: 

Senator Nathe stated, if the employer has been paying wages 
to his help up until the time the business goes broke, the 
present law guarantees the next two week's wages will be 
paid. In regards to Workers' Comp, if the employer keeps up 
with the payroll, the taxes have already been paid. 

Don Judge, stated in the event the employee is paid every 
two weeks, and the employers fails to pay, then the bond 
will make payment to the employee. 

Senator Nathe closed, urging the committee to DO PASS SB 
~~8. 

HEARING ON SENATE BILL 372 

Presentation and Opening Statement by Sponsor: 

Senator Nathe, Senate District 10, sponsor of SB 372 stated 
the bill is an act clarifying the purpose and procedure of 
the mediation provisions of the Workers' Compensation Act; 
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and amending sections 39-71-2401, 39-71-2406, 39-71-2409 
through 39-71-2411, MCA. Senator Nathe Stated there are 
amendment to SB 372. (Exhibit 2) 

List of Testifying Proponents and What Group They Represent: 

Bob Jensen, Administrator of the Employment Division, 
representing the Department of Labor and Industry 

George Wood, Executive Secretary representing the Montana 
Self Insurers Association 

Testimony: 

Bob Jensen, Administrator of the Employment Division, 
Department of Labor and Industry, stated the department 
favors SB 372 with amendments. (Exhibit 2) Under current 
law, the department can dismiss a petition only if there is 
a motion by the parties. Under this legislation, the 
mediator, upon his or her motion, can dismiss the petition, 
subject to the rules of Workers' Compensation Court. 
Currently, petitions are dismissed by one of two reasons. 
The reasons are: 1) The parties are not in good faith prior 
to the closing of the dispute, and 2) There is a lack of 
jurisdiction. Mr. Jensen explained the amendments and 
submitted written testimony. (Exhibit 3) 

George Wood, Executive Secretary of the Montana Self 
Insurers Association, stated the Association strongly 
supports SB 372 as amended. The section of the Workers' 
Compensation Act affected by SB 372 concerns the self 
insurers. The Association thinks SB 372 says, "If business 
is self insured, the business has an obligation, in the 
event one self insurer goes broke, to access themselves to 
pay the claims." This is a partial answer to the questions 
regarding Great Western in Billings. 

There were no additional proponents for SB 372. 

List of Testifying Opponents and What Group They Represent: 

There were no testifying opponents to SB 372. 

Questions from the Committee Members: 

There were no questions from the committee members. 

Closing by the Sponsor: 

Senator Nathe urged passage of SB 372. 
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Senator Blaylock asked permission to ask another question. 
Permission was granted. Senator Blaylock asked about people 
being prevented from raising new issues and asked about 
bringing in new evidence. Mr Jensen stated sometimes 
mediation only has one issue, but many times the case is 
very complex. The department does not want the client to 
bring new issues, but certainly the client can bring new 
evidence related to the matter. 

Senator Aklestad stated the sponsor of the next two bills 
have not yet arrived, and he asked permission to hold 
executive action on pending bills. The committee agreed. 

DISPOSITION OF SENATE BILL 372 

Amendment and vote: 

Senator Keating moved the amendments of SB 372. The motion 
carried unanimously. 

Recommendation and Vote: 

Senator Devlin moved SB 372 DO PASS AS AMENDED. The motion 
passed unanimously. 

HEARING ON SENATE BILL 278 

Presentation and Opening Statement by Sponsor: 

Senator Thayer, Senate District 19, chief sponsor of SB 278, 
stated the bill is an act creating a guaranty fund for 
employers who self-insure under the Workers" Compensation 
laws to provide for payment of claims against self-insured 
employers who become insolvent and unable to pay workers' 
compensation claims; establishing a board of directors to 
administer the fund; providing an assessment against self­
insured employers to finance the fund; and providing 
effective dates. Senator Thayer stated the bill, introduced 
at the request of the governor, provides for a board of 
directors appointed by the governor, and subsequently 
elected by members of the fund, who administer said fund. 

List of Testifying Proponents and the Group They Represent: 

George Woods, representing the Montana Association of Self 
Insurers. 

Mike Welsh, representing himself. 

Bill Palmar, representing the Division of Workers' 
Compensation, Department of Labor and Employement Relations. 
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George Woods, representing the Montana Self Insurers 
Association, stated the Association supports Sb 278, but 
thinks the bill says "if we are self insured, we have 
obligation in the event one self insurer goes broke, we 
assess ourselves to payoff the claim. It is partially an 
answer to the problems we had with Great Western in 
Billings, MT and an attempt to say we are going to assume 
our responsibilities and see the claimants are paid. Mr. 
Woods requested a do pass recommendation. 

Bill Palmer, Interim Administrator, Division of Workers' 
Compensation, Department of Labor and Employment Relations, 
submitted written testimony concerning the creation of the 
Self-Insurers Guarantee Fund. (Exhibit 4) 

Robert Allerd, Representing the Governor's Office, stated 
SB 278 is part of the Governor's Workers' Compensation 
Package, and urged support of SB 278. 

Stan Kaleczyc, Montana Municipal Insurance Authority's 
attorney, stated the Authority has a self insurance program 
for Montana cities and towns. Kaleczyc stated it was his 
understanding SB 278 applies solely to private self insurers 
and does not apply to public corporations. Cities, towns, 
and counties also have programs. There is no need to amend 
the bill to include public corporations because, unlike the 
private entities, there is no concern the public corporation 
will go out of business, due to the taxing authorities 
providing revenue. Under existing laws, the public 
authorities must cross indemnify each other to provide 
adequate employee protection. 

Don Judge, Montana AFl-CIO, expressed support of SB 278. 

List of Testifying Proponents and the Groups They Represent: 

There were no testifying proponents. 

Questions from the Committee Members: 

Senator Blaylock questioned George Wood concerning the 
amendment. The amendment allows the Governor to appoint the 
board of directors. Senator Blaylock asked if the governing 
board will conduct a self insurers' meeting to nominate 
people to fill vacated positions. Mr. Wood said yes. The 
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first appointment will be made by the Governor. Afterwards, 
as the positions become vacant, the members will elect the 
board membership from the self insurers. 

Senator Blaylock asked Kaleczyc about the public 
corporations going broke. Kaleczyc stated the existing law 
provides for an annual Workers' Compensation review in order 
to keep the program in operation. 

Closing Statements of the Sponsor: 

Senator Thayer stated the Governor's Advisory Council 
diligently put SB 278 together and urged support. 

HEARING ON SENATE BILL 384 

Senator Harp, Senate District 4, stated line three, page one 
must be deleted. Senator Harp stated SB 384 is an act 
limiting the fee an attorney may charge a claimant in a 
Workers' Compensation case; establishing criteria for 
determination of the fee; amending section 39-71-613, MCA; 
and providing an immediate effective date and an 
applicability date. Senator Harp stated he has talked to 
injured claimants who want to know why benefits are cut and 
taxes are cut to benefit Workers' Compensation. Senator Harp 
distributed an information sheets. (Exhibit 5) 
(Exhibit 6) The attorney increase for PY'88 is $52 
millions, a 41% increase. Some people can say, since Senate 
BIll 315 is passed, everything is fine: The attorney fees 
will be in line. 

There are nine states that have similar laws, which set up 
criteria as to how attorneys are paid, based on a 
contingency percentage arrangement commonly used in the 
legal profession. Another alternative is to pay an hourly 
wage, $75 per hour, not to exceed $15,000. The attorney 
would be paid from the contingency percentages, amounting to 
$15,000. Page four explains what is not excluded. Medical 
care, the benefit package, would be an automatic 
entitlement. 

In the past, according to Senator Harp, the Workers' 
Compensation Division tried to establish rule making 
authority, but the lawyers said the Legislature is violating 
the separation of power. As a legislative body, according 
to Senator Harp, the House and Senate can provide direction. 
The "out of control area" is legal fees. Mr. John Bothe of 
Columbia Falls, MT is not providing clients with noble and 
honorable service, according to Columbia Falls residents. 
The individual is an ambulance chaser and a detriment to the 
legal profession. Many people, including lawyers, receive 
an honest day's wage for an honest day's work. Senator Harp 
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stated he has problems with people who cannot refrain 
themselves from taking advantage of employee and employers, 
people who take advantage of people by using the Workers' 
Compensation System. A random 25% claim calculation was 
made to figure out what percentage of the benefits were 
going to the attorneys. The percentages fluctuated between 
22% and 25%. The lawyer dealing with a $1 million claimant 
fee receives 22% to 25% of the $1 million total. Senator 
John Harp stated he does not believe the lawyers should be 
equal partners in receiving the benefits of the injured 
workers. 

List"of Testifying Proponents and the Group They Represent: 

There were no proponents of SB 384. 

List of Testifying Opponents and the Group They Represent: 

Ben Everett, representing the Montana Trial Lawyers 
Association, 113 E Third, Anaconda, MT 

Testimony: 

Ben Everett, President of the Montana Trial Lawyers 
Association, stated he served eighteen months on the 
Workers' Compensation Advisory Council, was a member of the 
Workers' Compensation Rules Committee, and has practiced law 
for twelve years. Mr. Everett stated SB 384 was intended 
for one attorney (John Bothe) and is an attorney bashing 
bill. SB 384 is going to hurt the claimants. The Legislature 
passed SB 315 during the 50th Legislative Session, which 
essentially took away all of the claimants ability to get 
deserved benefits. The claimants rights are so severely 
restricted most attorneys will not practice Workers' 
Compensation law and cannot afford to take Workers' 
Compensation cases. SB 384 is evident of the Mr. Jensen's 
view concerning the mediation process. Mr. Jensen testified 
earlier more and more claimants are appearing as mediators 
without council. SB 384 further restricts the claimants' 
ability to retain legal council by restricting the amount of 
money the claimant's council can earn through legal efforts. 
The Legislature is not putting restraints on the insurance 
industry. An insurer can go out and retain an attorney at 
the prevailing rate, which is more than $75 per hour. SB 
384 limits the attorney representing the claimant. 
Therefore, the lawyer is not able to secure justice for his 
client and get paid for the attorney's services. It will 
make no difference how many hours the case will involve in 
it's consideration of required items. The fee will be no 
than $15,000. The fee will be no more than $10,000, or 20% 
on the first $10,000. This restricts the claimant ability 
to get council. The bill is not necessary. 
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Mr. Everret submitted a Workers' Compensation's Attorney 
Retainers Agreement form, which read: "In the event a 
dispute arises between any claimant and the claimant's 
attorney relative to attorney's fees in a workers' 
compensation claim, upon request of either the claimant or 
the attorney, or upon notice of any party of a violation of 
ARM 24.29.3801, the Administrator or his designee, shall 
review the matter and issue his order resolving the dispute 
pursuant to procedures set forth in ARM 24,29.201, et seq." 
Every claimant gets a copy of the form and must sign the 
form. If there is a dispute that involves an attorney and 
claimant regarding the attorney fees, the division 
administrator has the power and must resolve the dispute. 

Mr. Everett urged the committee to defeat SB 384, the bill 
will not do what it is intended to do and it will further 
hurt the claimant in the Workers' Compensation process. 
(Exhibit 7) 

Don Judge, Montana AFL-CIO, gave written testimony in 
opposition to SB 384. (Exhibit 8) 

Sue Winegarden, Montana Defense Trial Lawyers, presented 
written testimony prepared by Bradley Luck, Vice-President, 
Montana Defense Trial Lawyers Association, Inc. (Exhibit 9) 

Norm Grosfield, Helena Lawyer specializing in Workers' 
Compensation Cases, stated he was the administrator of the 
Division of Workers' Compensation when 1974 legislation 
passed, allowing the division to regulate statute rule. 
Recently, the division has adopted more stringent rules. 
Hundred of claimants are represented by attorneys. Laws are 
very complex. Grosfield urged the committee to vote against 
SB 384. 

Janice S. VanRiper, Helena, Montana, stated she represents a 
number of Workers' Compensation cases. VanRiper stated she 
is compelled to give a flavor of what an attorney's practice 
is on the claimant's behalf, and she strongly disagrees with 
Senator Harp's bill. Attorneys worked with medical claims 
and wage grade issues under the old law. Under the new law, 
people do not take payment in lump sums. Therefore, the 
attorneys do not take 20% of the lump sum payment. Under 
the new law, Ms. VanRiper advocates on the claimant's behalf 
as to what medical benefits the claimant will need. She 
stated she calls or writes the insurers, petition the 
division of Workers' Compensation for appropriate medical 
benefit forms, and negotiates in Workers' Compensation 
Court. If the attorney wins, the fee could ostensively be 
20% of the total. If $900.00 is won in medical benefits, 
the fee is $190.00. Ms. VanRiper stated she can put in 
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untold hours in the rehabilitation area and advocates on the 
client's behalf. The stated purpose of this legislation is 
to get at some of the system's costs. Certainly, claimant 
attorneys' costs are different than other costs. Ms. 
VanRiper stated she sees no rationale basis for moving the 
claimants attorney fees to $75.00 per hour and continuing to 
allow the insurers to be paid $85 to $125 per hour. 

Questions from the Committee Members: 

Senator Lynch stated to Senator Harp "if you were an 
attorney representing the plaintiff and I was the attorney 
representing the insurance Company, we could spend the same 
amount of time, the same number of hours on the case. Our 
time is equally valuable, but I end up with $24,000 in 
behalf of the insurance companies and you end up with 
$12,000 on behalf of your claimant. Why would we not limit 
the both sides to $12,000." Senator Harp agreed. 

Senator Devlin asked Mr. Shipero if there is a graduated 
fee. Mr. Shipero stated the division does not have an 
official opinion on SB 384. There are nine or ten other 
businesses that have a similar graduated scale. The various 
arrangements vary concerning percentage rates. Montana's 
rates falls within the center of the percentage rates. 

Senator Devlin asked, compared to coal taxes, how difficult 
are Workers' Compensations cases compared to court action 
cases. Mr. Shipero stated in most tort cases, the situation 
is proving liability of the person who injured you from the 
start of the case. In Workers' Compensation cases, the 
proof is not as difficult, the liability is accepted. The 
standard fees for the court actions are at 25% for 
settlements, 33% for district court actions, and 40% for 
appeals. This is the area where the Workers' Compensation 
schedule was tagged prior to the 1987, when the 
administrator worked to reduce the rates to 20% for 
settlements, from a previous 25%. 

Senator Devlin asked if it had been difficult to make the 
rule making authority. The administrator amended the rule 
in 1987 and somewhat reduced the rate in an effort to bring 
the percentage into line with the other states. The 20-25% 
rates provided a figure which appeared to be adequate. A 
small group of trial attorneys initiate a court action in 
the summer of 1987 and challenged the legitimacy of the 
rule, In fact, by the spring 1988, the rule was judged 
invalid. It appears, if the rule was codified in the 
statutes, as the sponsor had attempted to do, the 
Legislature would reduce this kind of litigation. 
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Senator Keating asked about the rule making authority and 
asked if the language in the contract is affected by the 
rule making authority. Mr. Shipero said the language Mr. 
Everett referred to, concerning resolving disputes, carne 
from the 1987 and prior versions of the rule. We have tried 
to resolve the disputes as they corne up. We standardized 
the fee contract after consulting with the number of 
claimant attorneys including Mr. Speaker, Billings, Mr. 
Grossfield, Helena, and others. We do not spend as much 
time reviewing the contracts to prove the appropriateness of 
the contract. By using standard contracts, the reading and 
understanding of the contracts is made much easier. 

Senator Keating asked if there has been any recent 
litigation regarding attorney fees. Mr. Shipero answered 
the department has been involved in attorney fee regulations 
litigation continuously for two years. The department would 
rather concentrate energy in order to deliver benefits to 
injured workers, but the division must resolve the disputes 
involving the workers' benefits. The division spent a year 
and a half defending the 1987 rule version. In district 
court there are now several follow-up cases concerning the 
Workers' Compensation Courts, with side issues off previous 
cases. The division spent time in the court assisting an 
injured worker. Judge Sherlock currently resolved the 
conflict, sitting in for Judge Reardon. The decision 
concerned a Billings attorney attempting to overcharge his 
client by charging a fee on $20,000 worth of benefits he was 
not entitles to based on his fee. The lawyer had previously 
received a fee on $12,000 of the $29,000 total amount. 
Judge Sherlock found the attorney wrong, and the attorney 
has appealed to the Supreme Court. The division tried to 
assist the claimant in the Workers' Compensation Court, and 
will find a way to assist the claimant in the Supreme Court, 
as well. 

Senator Blaylock said he is getting the other side of the 
Workers' Compensation argument. There are claimants, people 
who have been injured, who trying to find a lawyer to 
represent themselves. The claimants are finding no lawyers 
who will take their cases. Senator Blaylock said he does 
not want to discourage people from getting lawyers. Senator 
Blaylock asked the committee if they would like to go up 
against George Wood in an argument concerning Workers' 
Compensation without the help of an attorney. We would be 
helpless. Senator Blaylock asked, if the Legislature puts 
this law through, will the payments be further endangered if 
the responsibility of legal help is removed. Shipero stated 
the lawyers have moved out of the Workers' Compensation 
areas because of SB 315. (50th legislative session) In some 
cases, there were a lot of dollars involved, and the lawyers 
have taken their priority and product liability over to 
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other areas that are more lucrative. Lawyers are in the 
business to make money. 

In some cases, Cheaper stated, the Workers' Compensation 
problem is being too entangled with lawyers and Workers' 
Compensation judges. The division has to take care of one 
person, the injured worker. An example is the heart 
patient, who is entitled to $78,000, but the lawyer takes 
$28,000. Therefore, the claimant only gets $50,000. 

Senator Blaylock said he doesn't want to shut off the 
possibility of claimants having access to legal council. 
Senator Devlin asked why does the day of injury rule apply 
to benefits, but doesn't apply to contracts. Mr. Cheaper 
stated there has been litigation discussion for the past 
three years concerning the plaintiff's attorney who wants to 
tag on to 22-25%, claiming they are tied into the date of 
injury rule. The rule is: The benefits are "tied" to the 
date the person is injured. The benefits are. considered in 
the fight because the Supreme Court has indicated the 
benefits are based on the employment contract between the 
worker and the employer. The benefits become invested on 
the date of injury. The attorney does not become associated 
with the injured worker until sometime after the injury. It 
may be a few days or years after the injury that the injured 
worker seeks the assistance of the attorney. It does not 
seem appropriate the attorney would go back to the date of 
injury. The attorney simply does not have any interest in 
the case at that time. 

Senator Hofman asked for an explanation of the chart. 
(Exhibit 3, pages 7, 8, & 9.) Program 1 and 2 are the self 
insured program. The light area gives data concerning the 
State Fund. The department took a 25% random sample and 
recorded the gross average figure. 

Senator Lynch asked Janice VanRiper to address the Harp 
offer. Ms. Van Ripper stated the offer is not great. Ms 
Van Ripper stated she currently has eight Workers' 
Compensation Cases, and will devote many hour, but will not 
make any money. For reasons I cannot fathom, I can obtain 
$130,000 additional benefits for my clients. I do not know 
what you have to do to get the additional benefits. Under 
these circumstances, I could apparently receive $15,000. If 
the sliding scale is not added, the numbers will be only 
$75,000 that I would have to get for my client so I would 
get the $15,000 fee. If I am going to work on eight cases 
for nothing, and I am working the cases because the 
claimants need legal council, I think it is fair to use the 
sliding scale, and not obtain the so-called $130,000 in 
order to get the $15,000. If the Legislature enacts the 
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bill, it will be one more reason why attorneys will have a 
tough time taking new clients. 

Closing statement by the Sponsor: 

Senator Harp urged the committee to give SB 384 a DO PASS 
Recommendation. 

DISPOSITION OF SENATE BILL 100 

Discussion and Vote: 

Senate Bill 100 was sent out of Committee with an amendment 
written. The committee voted DO PASS. Senator Keating 
moved to reconsider action on SB 100. 

Senator Lynch acknowledged the House of Representatives for 
returning SB 100 to the Senate for reconsideration. 

Senator Lynch stated he would speak against the motion. It 
would behoove the committee to show good faith by leaving 
the language stricken, showing we in turn can cooperate with 
the House. The language is ambiguous. 

The motion to reconsider action passed with an agreed five 
Yes, four No votes. 

Recommendation and Vote: 

Senator Keating moved DO PASS AS AMENDED. The motion passed 
with five YES and four NO votes. 

DISPOSITION OF SENATE BILL 278 

Recommendation and Vote: 

Senator Blaylock moved the amendment. Senator Blaylock 
stated the Statement of Intent accompanies SB 278. 
(Exhibit 10) 

DISPOSITION OF SENATE BILL 311 

Discussion: 

Senator Keating stated SB 311 is the Self Sufficiency Trust 
Fund for the Developmentally Disable group asking for 
confirmation on a straight forward issue. 

Recommendation and Vote: 

Senator Keating moved SB 311 DO PASS. 
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Senator Keating referred to Exhibit 11, Pages 14 and 15. 
Senator Keating explained the flow chart dealing with the 
mechanism in state law for the establishment of a fund for 
investment of money through the state Treasure. The fund 
income can be utilized for SRS. The money will flow back to 
the providers. The funds will be private and will come from 
the private sector. There will be no cost to the state. SB 
311 allows private money to flow into state accounts The 
state can use the money through SRS to buy Developmentally 
Disabled client services from the providers. Senator 
Keating questioned whether some of the money can be used as 
federal "matched money". 

Senator Blaylock asked if the gentleman gets a cut out of 
the profits. Senator Keating stated the private sector, 
under supplemental services funding, can sell various 
charitable fund arrangements to foundations or cooperations 
and can provide management services. A portion of the 
contributions will establish trusts and arrange charitable 
funds. The private sector will collect fees. 

Senator Blaylock stated he raised the question concerning 
the Board of Investments being responsible for the funding, 
but did not receive a favorable opinion. Senator Keating 
stated there does not seem to be a reason why private money 
can't be geared through the Board of Investments. Even 
individuals can set up private funds without paying for the 
services. 

Senator Blaylock asked Alicia Pichette if the funds could be 
routed through the Board of Investments. Ms. Pichette 
stated perhaps the funds could be controlled by the Board 
of Investments, if one understood relationship between the 
public and private sector. Senator Blaylock stated the 
Board of Investments, perhaps, would prove to be a better 
deal for the DD people. 

Senator Blaylock commented the Self Sufficiency Trust Fund 
people may be happy with these arrangements, but the private 
sector's company takes the cut. Ms. Pichette stated Mr. 
Medlin flew to Helena to assist the passage of SB 311. He 
became involved in Montana's Self Sufficiency Trust Fund 
legislation because Illinois has a working model Montana 
has tried to imitate. 

Senator Pipinich asked, if a DD individual moves to another 
state, are they out. Senator Aklestad stated the situation 
could be true, unless there was reciprocity arrangement 
between the states. 

Senator Aklestad asked Tom Gomez to explain the Harding 
Amendment. The services will be clarified as services 
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defined by the department. On three, page five, a Self 
Sufficiency Trust will be identified. (Exhibit 12) 

Amendment and Vote: 

Senator Lynch made a substituted motion to amend the 
legislation. The motion carried unanimously. 

Recommendation and Vote: 

Senator Keating moved SB 311 DO PASS AS AMENDED. The motion 
passed unanimously. 

DISPOSITION OF SENATE BILL 235 

Recommendation and Vote: 

Senator Lynch moved SB 235 DO NOT PASS. The motion failed. 

Amendment and Vote: 

Senator Blaylock moved the amendment The amendment will 
take care of Labor's objection of not having an employee 
represented on the board, which handles the medical 
insurance. Senator Blaylock agreed there should be an 
employee on the board. The information would be inserted on 
page 2, line 1, following program, insert "govern by the 
employee retirement income and security act". On page 2, 
line 12, following number two, insert "A". On page 2, line 
17, following line 16, insert: "the fringe benefit fund, 
plan or program described in subsection (1) must have at 
least one hourly employee who is a beneficiary of such fund, 
plan or program on the committee that serves as the plan 
administrator or trustee of such fund, plan or program." 
The motion to amend SB 235 passed unanimously. 

Recommendation and Vote: 

Senator Keating moved SB 235 DO PASS AS AMENDED. 

Senator Lynch stated people are going to get ripped off. 
Senator Lynch further stated when the Self Sufficiency Trust 
Fund's people come back in a few years telling the committee 
someone ran south with the funds, you will remember you are 
the ones that allowed the situation to take place. 

A roll call vote was taken on SB 235 DO PASS AS AMENDED. 
Senators Keating, Hofman, Devlin, Nathe, Blaylock, and 
Aklestad voted Yes. Senators Lynch, Manning, and Pipinich 
voted NO. The DO PASS AS AMENDED motion passed. 

DISPOSITION OF SENATE BILL 128 
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Discussion and Vote: 

Senator Keating moved to reconsider previous action on 
Senate Bill 128. 

Senator Keating stated he misunderstood SB 128 until working 
on the bill in the appropriation subcommittee. While 
sitting on the Legislative Audit Committee, it became 
apparent the Project Work Program is a flop, and I did not 
want to pour more money into the program. SB 128, created 
by the Interim Subcommittee, tightens up the Project Work 
Program SB 128 makes the program workable and saves money 
by putting people to work. Senator Nathe's Amendment 
utilizes the Vo-Tech and Adult Education Programs. The OPI 
programs are in place and will provide the vehicles to 
implement the programs at no additional cost. Senator 
Aklestad said the amendments were put on the bill before' 
being voted down. 

Senator Keating stated SB 128 has a statement of intent, 
which deals with rule making authority. The statement has 
not been added. Senator Keating asked Tom Gomez for an 
amendment explanation. Gomez stated the purpose of the 
program is to provided for a total work oriented program 
designed to help recipients obtain sustainable employment. 
The statement of intent outlines the result of the 
legislative audit, which revealed the current program is not 
achieving the intended purpose. The statement of intent 
explains the deficiencies discovered in the audits. The 
program must include an intensive job search activity and 
prompt placement for recipients for a job, rather than 
remedial education or job training. Although remedial 
education or job training is beneficial to the unemployed 
individual, they are not necessary for recipient to find 
employment. The program must include remedial education or 
job skill training, but only if it is necessary for the 
recipient to become employed. Whenever possible, it is 
intended services are provided with existing local, adult 
basic education programs administered under the Job Training 
Act. The program must include active, daily evolvement of 
recipient in combination with a employment related activity 
in order to enhance recipient self motivation to increase 
job placement. Job search is an essential requirement and 
should be part of the Food Stamp, Employment and Training 
Program, funded by the federal government. In addition, 
County Work should be required, but only in combination with 
other employment assistance. A minimum forty-hour week 
participation requirement is addressed stating recipients 
must be employed at the end of the program. The program is 
redesigned by the Department of SRS, which examined the 
policies and experience of other state programs, including 
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the Utah Emergency Work Program used for drafting the bill. 
It operates at less than ten percent of the Utah's WIN 
Program. 

Senator Keating moved the statement of intent. The motion 
passed. 

Amendment and Vote: 

Senator Manning made a motion to amend the milage. The 
motion failed. 

Amendment and Vote: 

Senator Aklestad moved to add the Governor's Amendment on SB 
128. The five Republican Senators voted Yes, and the four 
Democratic Senator voted No. The motion passed. 

Recommendation and Vote. 

Send tor Manning moved DO PASS AS AMENDED. Senator Aklestad 
stated the reconsideration is right. Senator Aklestad 
stated he does not know how one can flip flop from one 
fiscal note to another, one type of terminology to anther, 
and come out with the right bill. The motion passed, with 
Senator Aklestad voting NO. 

ADJOURNMENT 

The meeting adjourned at 3:01 p.m. and reconvened at 5:28 
p.m. 

DISPOSITION OF SENATE BILL 348 

Discussion: 

Senator Keating asked who pays the bond premiums. A bond is 
like an insurance policy. Someone has to pay because it is 
an insurance policy against lost. The premiums are paid 
into a pool, like insurance. Senator Pipinich stated the 
tavern owner files the bond and pays the premiums. 

Senator Pipinich stated the bond is needed. The bond is 
approximately $2,000, but the people who own the taverns 
come and go, sometimes after just a week. Many bartenders 
and clean up people are out wages, whether they are members 
of the owner's family or not. Sometimes the bar businesses 
do not last a month, yet the family members still need 
wages. 
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Senator Lynch stated the bond is equal to at least double 
the amount of the projected monthly wage. 

Rpcommendation and Vote: 

Senator Nathe moved a DO PASS recommendation. 

Senator Lynch stated many of the bars are owned in 
partnership. SB 348 states both partners and immediate 
family will be excluded. Senator Pipinich talked about a 
tavern in his district that broke up because the families 
did not get along. When there are partnerships, there are 
troubles. 

A roll call vote was taken. Senators Keating, Hofman, 
Devlin, Nathe, and Aklestad voted YES, and Senators Lynch, 
Pipinich, Manning, and Blaylock voted NO. The motion passed. 

DISPOSITION OF SENATE BILL 384 

Amendment and Vote: 

Senator Lynch moved to amend SB 384, as agreed upon by chief 
sponsor Senator Halligan. The amendment would allow the 
insurance company to charge a claimant, or an insurance 
company in a worker's Compensation Case, limiting lawyers 
wages on both sides. The going rate will be $75 an hour, 
not to exceed $15,000. Tom Gomez will provide the proper 
language. The motion carried unanimously. 

Senator Devlin moved an amendment to delete line three on 
page one. The motion carried unanimously. Senator Aklestad 
said it appears that $15,000 may be an unrealistic amount, 
and perhaps both amounts should be raised. Senator Lynch 
said he believed the SB 384 is blatantly unconstitutional. 

Recommendation and Vote: 

Senator Devlin moved to accept the DO PASS AS AMENDED 
recommendation for SB 384. Senator Keating stated the 
benefits are considered: The 20% of the first $10,000 is 
$2,000; then 15% of the $20,000 is $5,0000; and then ten 
percent on the balance. Everything is limited, regardless 
of money amount, to not exceed $15,000. This does not seem 
like a lot of money. Senator Hofman asked how much work 
must be done per case. Senator Keating said it was 
according to the number of briefs filed. Senator Hofman 
questioned if the cases were anything like a case in which 
an attorney can spend $100,000 trying to develop a case of 
an inferior product, like a problem truck. Senator Aklestad 
stated the bill reads, on page 5 line 24 and 25, that the 
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bill applies to all contracts between the claimant and the 
attorney. Senator Pipinich stated the case can go on for a 
long time before being agreed. 

A roll call vote was taken. Senators Keating, Devlin, 
Nathe, and Aklestad voted NO, and Senators Hofman, Lynch, 
Pipinich, Manning and Blaylock voted YES. Senator Lynch 
will carry the adverse committee report. The motion passed. 

DISPOSITION OF SENATE BILL 152 

Discussion: 

SB 152 covers only 2j3rds of the state employees. Senator 
Keating asked if there is another pay plan. Senator 
Aklestad stated Representative Cobb has another plan. 
Senator Keating said he did not like the idea of giving' 
some, but not all state employees, a pay raise. The 
subcommittee is fighting this concept, trying ·to give board 
raises to everyone, while bringing up a few that have very 
"low downs" wages. 

Amendment and Vote: 

Senator Devlin moved the Story Amendment. Senator Story 
wants to have a hold of the bill, so SB 152 can get back in 
the Senate and the pay fund can be considered. 

A roll call vote was taken. Senators Keating, Hofman 
Devlin, Nathe, and Aklestad voted YES, and Senators Lynch, 
Pipinich, Manning and Blaylock voted NO. The ameqdment 
passed. 

Recommendation and Vote: 

Senator Keating moved DO PASS AS AMENDED on SB 152. A 
Roll Call Vote was taken. Senators Keating, Hofman, Lynch 
Pipinich, Nathe, Manning, and Blaylock voted Yes. Senators 
Devlin and Aklestad voted NO. The motion passed. 

DISPOSITION OF SENATE BILL 163 

Discussion: 

Senator Lynch moved to reconsider the committee's action of 
SB 163. Senator Keating asked if Senator Lynch could get 
funding for the Butte family through the Poor Fund or County 
Funds. Senator Lynch stated he asked for reconsideration of 
SB 163. Senator Aklestad stated the committee took final 
action. Senate Devlin asked if the fiscal note has changed. 
No. Senator Keating asked if the committee does not 
reconsider the action, does SB 163 stay tabled. Yes. 
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Senator Lynch said SB 163 is in committee. Senator Lynch 
said he asked how to get SB 163 back in committee, and was 
told the bill was already in committee. Senator Lynch 
stated he did not think a reconsideration motion was 
necessary. Senator Aklestad stated the committee has the 
final disposition, and it would be his interpretation the 
committee has to reverse the decision. The committee has a 
final vote. Senator Aklestad asked Senator Blaylock if he 
agreed. Senator Blaylock stated, if we assume Senator 
Aklestad is right and the bill needs reconsideration, we 
should give Senator Lynch the courtesy of letting Senator 
Lynch get SB 163 back on the table so he can explain his 
amendment. 

Amendments and Votes: 

Senator Lynch moved to accept the amendment. A vote was 
taken, and the motion to accept Senator's Lynch amendment 
passed. 

Recommendation and Vote: 

Senator Lynch stated the amendment will provide an 
nonambulatory kind of DD reimbursement at a maximum rate of 
$.45, not to accede $2,500 per year. The most desperately 
DD people, who need the transportation help, are the wheel 
chair bound. The assumption on the fiscal note estimates 
151 individuals will need services. The nonambulatory 
amendment will reduce the estimate to 10 percent, 
approximately 15 people. The bill states "where services 
are not available." If there are any other means to get the 
individual to their destination, those means must be taken. 
The fiscal note considers five days a week, fifty-two weeks 
a year, and the services do not run continuously for fifty­
two weeks a year. Senator Lynch asked the committee to pass 
bill so that Finance and Claims can consider the actual 
funding. Senator Devlin stated he does not believe the 
expenditures will be as low as Senator Lynch predicts. 
Senator Lynch stated the fiscal note includes 151 
individual, both ambulatory and nonambulatory. Considering 
only the wheelchair DD individuals, the funds will be 
considerably less. Senator Devlin asked if it was Senator 
Lynch's intention to move the bill directly to Finance and 
Claims. Senator Lynch will discuss the matter with Senator 
Story, and if Senator Story wants a debate before second 
reading, he will make the motion at that time. 

Senator Keating stated he is dealing with the DD funding in 
the subcommittee appropriation for the past month. Senator 
Keating stated there are 409 DD individuals who do not 
receive any services. We are trying to provide for these 
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individuals. When this is opened up to wheel chair 
individuals who are eligible and are receiving help in some 
area, you are opening up a whole new area of cost to the DD 
Program for people who are being served now to some extent. 
When a new program is added or a new method of providing 
benefits to a segment of the DD population that are already 
receiving help, but families are making sacrifices in every 
area to get their DD individuals to whenever they can get 
help. Senator Keating stated he is adamantly opposed to 
starting a new program to provide benefits to some who are 
already receiving benefits because of their eligibility, 
when they are those who are receiving nothing. 

Senator Lynch asked why the DD individuals are receiving 
nothing. Senator Keating stated there is not enough money, 
and they are at the upper limits of the age group. The 
services are not available to these individuals because the 
state of Montana cannot pay for the services. Senator 
Keating told Senator Lynch that he will provide additional 
information. 

Senator Aklestad asked if Senator Lynch put a cap on the 
bill. The top amount is $2,500, and any other costs would 
have to be paid by the family. The motion carried, with 
Senator Keating voting NO. 

Senator Lynch moved SB 163, asking for a DO PASS AS AMENDED 
consideration. A roll call vote was taken. Senators Lynch, 
Pipinich, Nathe, Manning, and Blaylock voted Yes. Senators 
Keating, Hofman, Devlin, and Aklestad voted No. The DO PASS 
AS AMENDED motion passed. 

ADJOURNMENT 

Adjournment At: The meeting was adjourned at 6:12 p.m. 

GCA/mfe 

Minutes.214 
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SENATE STANDING COHHITTEE nEPonT 

February 16, 1989 

HH. PRESIDENTt 
We, your committee on Labor and Employment Relntiohe, hnving hud 

under consideration BE 372 ([irst reading copy white), 
reepectful1y report that BE 372 be ampnded and as so 8wended do 
passe 

1. Page 3, line 12. 
1:' 011 0 win 9 t .. are .. 
Strjkel ·encourage~H 

Insert: "required W 

2. ['age 3, lj,He 1S. 
Following: .. £.Q.!!r.!." 
JOl3ertr .. I but thny £'11':1". preyent~ed from raiE"ing j:::t'tH-:: that \.J<'re 
not lti!~diatt~d" 

3 . P a g €: 5 I );1 n e 20. 
Po 11 O\o:j ny r "h-ti-t" 
S t.t j t: to' : ., f: Il9.1L1Q. .. 
Irtf'E,rt: "I!JUr::t" 

Signed i _ ... ____ .-____ . __ . _____ . __________ , __ ,_ ... 

Cary C. Aklestad, Chairw~n 



SENATE STANDING COHHIT~NE REPORT 

February 15, 1989 

HR. PRESIDENTz 
We, your commi ttee on LaLor and Employm€nt Ht'>1I'.ltioh6 r havilJ~J rHle} 

ullder c0I1::1deration S8 100 (third rC<'.Idlng copy blu(;), 
respectfully report that sa 100 be amended and as so amended do 
passl 

1. Page 2, line 17. 
FolloHing: .. ~" 
InSErts ":" 

2. Page 2, line 18. 
Following: line 17 
Inserts .. (i) t.he employee's delibeI'ate violr'ttion or di cH:gard of 
standards of behavior that the €lflployer has a right to expect of 
his employee~ or" 

3. Pag<:: 2, line 21. 
ro 11 ow j n 9 # "-f-:i-i-," 
lnsertl "(ii)" 

AND AS AMENDED DO PASS - .... 
S i gne d I _, __ --'_:~ .:, _________ . 

Gary C. AkleEtad, Chairman 



SENI1TE STAtmrNG COMMITTEf: RI:T'OUT 

february 15, ]989 

HR. PRESIDENT: 
We~ your committee on Labor and Employment Relations, having had 

under cOHr:iderat:j,on sa 278 (first. reading copy \>lhH,e), 
respectfully report that sa 278 be amended and as so amended do 
pass: 

1. rage 1, line 15. 
Following: "intent" 
Strike t ," h: xequi r'ed for" 
Insert, "accompanies fi 

2. Page 1, line 19. 
Following; line 18 
Ins e r t ; .. 'r lJ e fun dis it P l' j vat e , non p n:,f i tIe gal (. Il t. j t Y . Til (: 
~erubers of the board of directors mUEl b~ ~lectnd by meruberE of 
the fund, e)~cept for the init.i.a.l apPolntmf'ntr., vilJich Jilur:;t be ma-:le 
by the gover~or.~ 

3. Page 1, line 21. 
Following: "tbe~ 

In~~ert:: "hlitial" 

4. Fag£ 6. line 17. 
r 0] 1 0 H j n ~I ; .. JII (~ DI b i~ )' .. 

~j t r j b,~: .. tor. cIa i til f' j Il g U 1 (. d .. 

!:! • }" (\ q f- 9, ) j Cf (; 1. 
F 0 11 0 '" .\ n <;I: t, 1 to qui I t;' IH:~ II t,. .. 
£ t db.: " ~:j tld n t. 
lIH~tlt; "ClRltliudIJy (I} t;ithin" 

AND AS .AHEHntm DO l'ASS 
S j q fI f; d I ___ . ___ ' ____ .L:'L~_~_~_._. _____ . __ , ___ . ___ ,_. 

Gary C. AUf' stad, CiJainflClll 



SENATE STANDING COMMITTEE REPORT 

February 16, 1989 

HR. PRES I Df:N1' : 
We, your cowmittee on Labor and Employment Relations, having had 

under consideration SB 311 (first reading copy whit~), 
reEpectfully rEport that Bn 311 be a~ended and an so a~£nded do 
passs 

1. Page 2, line 25. 
Following: "services· 
Insert; ft, as defined by the department" 

2. Page 3, line 5. 
Following: "from" 
Strike: ftthe department" 
Inf>ertl "a ",;elf'·'sufficiency trust" 

3. Fage 3, line 20. 
Following: "Bervice~M 
Inzertt .. , as defined by t.he. dt'partlli~nt." 

4. rage 4, line 21. 
FolloHing: "of" 
Strike: "money fro~" 
Insert~: "suppJellent·.dl EEl"vicen af':; a n:.:;ult (Jf" 

5 . P Ci g e 4 t 1 i n e s 22 iHI.j 23. 
Following: ·provid0rl" on Ijn( 22 
;s t. :r j Y. e t .. td t. h " 0 n 1 j n Ie ;.' ~' U I r c· u gIl .. iii c· n ~ y " (; n 1 j n (: ;' 3 
lncf;rt: "by tho: trust" 

AND AS AMENDED DO PASS 

S J glt':H) : ______ ._~ ____ . ______ ~ ____ . 

Gary C, Aklestad, Chairman 

1tJ-· jf 
'/~f/) 

1 I 5 I 

V '}" r~ 



SI~RA"E H'l'AIWING COHHJTTta: REPORT 

Febru~ry IS, 3989 

HP. PRt~s InEN1' I 
We, your (:0111111 t tee on JAabor and EmpJ oyment Hel t\ tj OrtS, hav j fig l.::td 

under consideration S8 235 (first reading copy while), 
r~epectfuJ.ly leport that SE 235 be am~nded and as so amended do 
pas::; : 

1. Fage 2, line 1. 
Following. "program~ 

lnse rt: .. gove rned by th~ t~nlpl oyee He til emf'ont Income 5€curj t.y Act. Of 

2. Page 2,. Ii-fie 12. 
Following, "(2)" 
Ineert: "(a)N 

3. Page 2, line 17. 
Following: line 16 
In£ertr "(h) The frlnge benefit 1und, pl&n, 01 ,'Iogram dencl-jbed 
in subr::ection (1) must have <~t 1l'2:ctt:;t one hourly o::rnploYf:t? vho if3 ~ 

b'2'Heficiar:y {If the fund, plan, Of l"Togl8ru on the cOJllluiltee that 
serves as the plan adminj~trator 01 truetec of thB fund, plan, 01 

program," 

ANI) AS IU-I&NDF.JJ no PASS 

Signed: 
Gary C. Atlcstad, Chairman 
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ttR. PRESIDENT, 

page 1 of 2 
rebrua~y 15, 1989 

We, your committee on Labor and Employment Relations, having had 
under consideration SB 128 (first reading copy white), 
respectfully report that BB 128 be a~ended and as so amended do 
paSSt 

1. Page 1, line 11. 
Followin91 line 10 
Insert: ft STATEMENT OF INTENT 

It j£ the intent of the legislature, in enacting this bill, 
that the department of ~ocial and rehabilitation service~ revamp 
the current general l~lief work program provided for in 53-3-304 
to ~ake it a total, work-oriented program designed to help 
reeipi ents of ';)f.'"neral relief obtai n regular, sustainablE: 
empl oYltent. 

'I'lie bill if: lIlt_ended to correct proyram deficiencier:; found in 
an audit I-t;)gU(~fitr::d by the joint :I_nt.eJ~illl SUbCOllllllitte( on ¥It;;lfClr€:. 
'J' he au d it, w hie h wa B C (, n d \1 C ted by tt leo t t i. (' e (I l' the 1 e y i F 1 at i v e 
auditor~ r.evt:aled that the current plograll is not achiEving thf:: 
purpo£'e for which i t~ wat.~ illtended. "I'he ftudi l showed that; 

(1) the current pl'Ogn"UI does rIot t?nabl(: g~n£.ral u.:Uef 
recipientr to obtain permbnent eMployment; 

(;!) the pl:ogram only Illocleratf"ly inc} Ntfi0f3 the p€-I.~tn1.age (,f 
recipients who find effirloy~ent; 

(.3) the program docE not sj <;;!d f j cantl y r{·duci.~ the 9(n~~ra 1 
relief c~Bclo8d; Hod 

( lJ) (> v e 1-fd 1, t. hE f' r (19 r d ffl cl elf;; ~ II 0 t r" f: nI t. i II n f.~ t r; d v J n q c 1 u 
UH. l::'tal ( \ili!;rl leduclion:, in v:c] f £dJ" ('(;[t's cd"'; c(>mpn}"f-rl tJ' th.,: 
costs of admjniBtering the prograw. 

ThllB, tllt:; l~gislat\He trttL:nd~:; to (lx-ovidI;-; to)' a f<,vi ted j zf:d 
\-.'or}; progralll for recipients of" g-eneral l:eli€;f. As L€C(HlCf!lVE'd, 

the program lIlUEt includtt 
(1) intensive job search activity and prompt place~€nts tor 

recip i~!nts ,.,.1'10 ar€; job ready, rat.her than rSllwd ia 1 educat-i. on, job 
training, or other activities that, although beneficial, are not 
necessary tor r~cipientE to find employment; 

(2) remedial education and job skills training, but only it 
it if; neC(~6sary for the recipient to bf?come clliployed. Whe:n,::vEI" 
pOEsible, i.t ia int{:.nd€'d that servlces be provided thl-Q\lgh 
existing, local &dult basic education programs and programs 
administered under the .lob Traini.ng I'urtnerl£hip Act. 

(3) active daily involvement of lecipients in a combination 
of employment-related actjvitie~ in order to enhanc~ s~lf· 

"atlv-ation and to inerease job placement. Job f~t~arch i.fi an 
elHH::nt i i;!t 1 requi n~D!E:nt that should be (~ollducted EW part 0 f the 100d 
stamp €lliployment and training program funded by the feder&l 

contjnued 
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government. In addition, county workfare should be required, but 
only in combination with othel e~ploYMent 8Esistance, such 8S )ob 
search, job readinc65 training, remedial education, job training, 
and job placement. 

(4) a minhnufil 40-hour pe r week requi rement f.or partiei patj on 
in program activities; 

(5) a clear expectation that recipients must. be employed at 
the end of the prOgram. Thi s expect.ation should be re lnf orced 
daily by progl."~lJn operators and should be comnHwicate<1 to €~ach 
recipient upon ~nrollment in the program. 

(6) participation in activities authorized under (section 10. 
Senate 13i.ll No. 101) in lieu of part.icipation in job search, 
tra:ltling, cmd work aeti.vities otherwise l·equlred in 53-3-3('4; 

(7) follaw-up and m~nitoring of program performance: and 
(8) prohibition of political Rctivities under the program. 
In l€designinq tht' p:t'oq'talll, the departulent of social Clod 

rehabilitation Hervicee shall eX8IDihe the policies and experience 
of \-!ark prograRls in other st.ateB, including the UtC\h emergf:ney \.~ .. )} ... 
.... ·E(lgtam, which is a J"rogram ttl<'tt has oper~t(>d at }f'SI3 than H:'I'f. of 
the cost of th~ Utah work incent.ive (WIN) proY18m." 

2. Pago:- 6, li.ne 113. 
Following; line 17 
Insert, "N_EW S.~CT1.QlL.. ~?e('tion 2. Coo.rdi nat.j Oft X t-gu! reHleht('. . .. -
C 1.1 n f:~ 0 J ida t j () n 0 f II r Q 91· a III f.l aut h 0 r i zed. ( 1) 'I' he 9 () v ern () 1:' e h a 11 
at,:;ure th&t progrCllll actlvJtle::- und.~r 53··3-·304 are {'oor·dlnatf::d with 
pr09 r a 01 f.; a d fill rd r: t f red un d e r the fed e 1 a 1 ~l 0 II "1 ii i rd n 9 F' a I t 'I t: H. h i r 
Act i::tnd any other rclf.vant (;JI.ploYll;cnl, tr<.drdn9. education, or \r''::IK 

~roglam in thi~ 5t~le. 
( :: ) '1' h ego v ern () r Iii ii yeo n ~~ {») j d Ed e 1. b f' P Uj q 1 <HI! f' !; t. a b] j f:: h € ..1 j II 

~;3··J-3(l;4 v!jUI otli(l' prGgran<," ill cra,:1 1..) mai:ilfd::.e cooldilH'itJq!l of 
r'foqraw <H:,tivJtif:n ilf f(qn:h'.;d jrl I:llb:-"'ctjnn {l} ::,rl('l in J>J!v':h1 

()v€llal'fJing and dupljcatiofs of ~:uv.1cu·> 
( 3 ) W II e r €' a d u 1 t b Ct f: j (' E .:1\.1 I ~ ." t jon pro g r arn fl (. ~:i f~ til to' IH f' eli a 1 

education servict-E provided fo] in ~3-3-304(3) must ~e coordinated, 
t.hrouglt contracts or cooperat iVt-; agrt,ellcnt.f:7; .... ,i1:h state or loea.l 
agencies lIavlnq It;:spoTl~dbilit.y for }·rogram::: adillinir::t€;n;;d under Lhe 
Adult Education AcL, Public Law 100-297." 
Renumber: Hubmequent B~ctions 

ANn AS AMENDED DO PASS 
5 i gned: __ ,~ , .:.::.:: ___ . __________ .... ________ _ 

Gsry c. Akle~tad, Chairman 
Statement of Intent adopted. 



SENATE STANDING COH'U"J''tEE RIWOR"J' 

February 14, 1989 

HR. PRESIDENT, 
We, your committee on Lahar and Employment Relatio~~, having had 

under con::d.deration sa 348 (first reading copy ""hi te) t 

respectfully report that SB 348 do pass. 

" 

DO PASS 

Signed: ~., ---.--... ---~-
Gary C. Aklestad, Chairman 
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SENATE STANDING COHHI~7EE REPORT 

HR. PRESIDENT, 

page 1 of 3 
February 17, 1989 

We, your cOltlmi ttee on Labor and ERlploYJtlent~ Re 1 a.ti ons, hav i flg h nd 
under consideration SD 384 (first reading copy white), 
reepectfully report that an 384 be amended and as BO amended do not 
past": 

1. Title, line 3. 
St.rike, "ay P.l!QUES'l' OF THE OEPUtTtfEHT Of' I.AB()R AND ltWUSTRY" 

2. Title, line 6. 
Follow'ing, "CLAlttANT" 
Insert: ., INSURER, OR OTHER PARTY" 

3. Page 1, line 15. 
Followingl ~claimant~ 

lo:::ert) .. I int::urer," 

4. rage 1, line 21. 
Following: "clairuant~ 

1 n s e r t: .. , ins u r e r, 0 r (I the r p d r t y t 0 tlH:i C ) cd III OJ 

5. Page 1, line 22. 
F' 0 11o'id.n9: .. <c 1 t-1!!liill1." 
Inf:f;rt: .. , insurel', or other f'C1rty to tlse ('1311u" 

6. rage 1, line 74. 
1"0] lOHing: "tht:.~." 

::; t. rJ J.:. e: " ~J a tm3ill..1; " 
InE~l.·t.; •. client" 

7 • l'~ (:~ y t.~ 1., .1:t H ( :~ ~~ , 

}'ollowing: "g..Y_ft 

St.r ik~ I .. the e 1a imant ~uL1" 
t'o 11 o\-d Ilg ; .. a t to l~.ne y_" 
llwert, .. and the cl ifot .. 

8. Page 2, 1 i.ne 4. 
Followjng; ncla1~an1: 
Insert: ", insurer, or other pa~ty to the claim ft 

9. Page 2, line 5. 
Followin9: "pettlement,­
Insert: "dtnlal," 

10. Page. 2, line 10. 
followingl "gain€d" 
Insert, "or was denied" 



11. Page 2, line 21. 
Following: "i(" 
lnsertl "the claim isM 

12. Page 3, lin~ 5. 
l'ollowing: "!~oyeq'" 

SENATE COMMITTEE ON LABOP, 5B 384 
page 2 of ::; 

lnsert: "or risk of liability" 

13. Page 3, line 11. 
Following I .. 01 ahI8f1!:," 
Insert ... , intsUreI', or other par.ty t.o tbe claim" 

14. Page 4, line 20. 
Following: "£l.M!lJ1.')t" 
lnrert.1 .. , inf;urex 1 or ot.her pal'ty to ttl':: claim ill ordf:r" 

15. Pa\fc 4, line 24. 
FolloHi n~o .. ~et,,!eell" 
Strike: .. .9_~laimant ~nd" 

16. Page 4, line 25. 
1'0 llowi ng: "at.tSLt n~"'y''' 
Insert, Mand his client" 

17. Pagr:..'. 5, linE' 1. 
Pollowi ng: .. !:Jle" 
S t. t· i k (>: .. £!.~t i I\l£~ n t; .. 
I II f3 (~ r t. I .. (' 1 j, f': 1'1 t .. 

lB. rHq~ s, lin~ 17. 
}'ollo\.{in f::i: "bet\H:€:H" 
Strilu:-:I "claillll:ll1t" 
Insert: -a client" 
Following. "and" 
Insert;, "hili" 

19. Page 5, line 19. 
Following: "between" 
S~rike, "the claimant~ 
Insert: "a client" 

20. Page 5, line 24. 
Followin91 line 23 
Strike~ "claimant" 
Insert: "client" 

C')!lt inl1ed 



21. rage S, lint:' 25. 
Pollowingr "a" 
Strike: "clb1mant­
Insert: "client-

..... ~ ... ,-,'".,-.-

AND AS AMENDKD DO MOT PASS 

SENATE COHHITTEE ON LABOR, S8 384 
p:lge 3 of 3 



SENATE STP..MDING COKHITTt:E Rt;PORT 

February 16, 1989 

MR. PHESIDENTz 
We, your cODlwi ttee on l"abor and Empl()YBIt:nt llelatiQnr:;, h2!vll1g hod 

under cOfisideraLion SB 152 (first reading copy white). 
respectfully report that. 5U 152 be amended and as so amended do 
paS5: 

1. Title, line 5 . 
• '0] 10w1nOl "EHPLOY~ES" 

Insertt ·FOR TH& BIENNIUM ENDING JUNE 30, 1991-

2. Page 2, line 4. 
Following: "year­
~t.rH .. € ~ "1989" 
ln~e:rt: "1992" 

3. Page 5, line 1. 
following: "The" 
Strike: "current" 
Following: "employee~ 

StrU~(:: ... shall" 
Insert t .. for the bi (~nn i um f::nding June 30, 19~' 1, Mli.'ty" 

AND AS AH~NDED DO PASS 

S igued: _______ _ ________ .. __ . __ 

Ga~y C. Aklestad, Chairman 



SENATE Sf ANDING COMMITtEE REPORT 

Feb~uary 16, 19D9 

HR. PRESIDENT, 
We, your committee on Labor and Employment Relations, baving had 

under consideration SB 1L3 (second reading copy y~llow), 
respectfully report that sn 163 be amended aud Be- so aatended do 
pass, 

1. Title, lin~ 4. 
Followinga "PROVIDE" 
In~ert. "NONAHBULATORY~ 

2. Page 2, line 5. 
FollowingJ It.{\ .. 

Insert: "nonambulRtory~ 

3. Page 2, line 12. 
Follo'Vdng: ·f)i....tn.t.:. .. 
Ioe-ert, "Notwithstanding the actual expenses ot transportation, no 
reilf!burs€Ulent provide,d to allY clj,€'nt underlhis BubBect.t(lnltl~iY 

exceed $2,500 per year.~ 

AND AS AHENDlal DO PASS 

S i grit: d : __________ , ___ , ___ . ______ -
Gary C. AkJestad, Chairman 



JAMES W. MURRY 
EXECUTIVE SECRETARY 

110 WEST 13TH STREET 
P.O. BOX 1176 

HELENA, MONTANA 59624 

SENn~ L ~ROq g EMPLOYMENT 

EXH!BI1 iW -- /~4(:t£.1 /1. / 
DAT~jU~:y j:£ ';98 C; 
BILL NO. s 5./3 (rye 

(406) 442·1708 

Testimony of Don Judge before the Senate Labor and Employment Relations Com­
mittee on Senate Bill 348, February 14, 1989. 

Mr. Chairman and members of the Committee, for the record, I am Don Judge of 
the Montana State AFL-CIO, and am here today to oppose Senate Bill 348 which 
would exempt members of an employer's immediate family from coverage under the 
Restaurant, Bar and Tavern Wage Protection Act. 

This Act contains an important bonding provision which guarantees that employ­
ees are paid their wages and that the state receives unemployment insurance 
and workers' compensation taxes in the event the operation of the business 
ceases. Family members deserve this protection as much as anyone else. While 
they are employed by the business, why should they be required to give up this 
protection? We can not understand why anyone would want to deny family mem­
bers wage protection, especially in what has proved to be a volatile business. 

The protections offered by the Restaurant, Bar and Tavern Wage Protection Act 
have proven important for workers time and again. Cashing of the bonds re­
quired by this act have shown a marked increase over the past few years. Only 
one bond was cashed to pay wages and taxes in fiscal years 1986 and 1987. In 
1988, six bonds were redeemed for this purpose and three have already been 
cashed in this fiscal year. The restaurant and tavern business is obviously 
suffering from an increased rate of failure and these protections are more 
important now than ever before. They are equally important for everyone, 
including family members. 

For these reasons, we urge an adverse committee report on Senate Bill 348. 

PRINTED ON UNION MADE PAPER AMERICA WORKS BEST WHEN WE SAY, ~~~O~ 



Sponsor amendments to SB 372 

First amendment---to section 2 of the bill 

page 3, line 11-12: 

after ", the parties are ..• " 

delete "encouraged" 

and replace with "required" 

Second amendment---to Section 2 of the bill: 

page 3, line 15: 

after " ... before the court" 

add ", but they are prevented from raising issues that were 
not mediated." 

Third amendment---to section 5 of the bill: 

page 5, line 20: 

after " ... judge but" 

delete " ... should" 

and replace with "shall" 

fn-sb372amd.mts 



DEPARTMENT OF LABOR AND INDUSTRY 
EMPLOYMENT RELATIONS DIVISION 

STAN STEPHENS 
Xm:~GOVERNOR 

I 
I 

P,O, BOX 1728 

(~l~~~~'-STATE OF MONTANA----I 
(406) 444-5600 

Testimony on SB-372 
By Bob Jensen 

Administrator, Employment Relations Division 
Department of Labor and Industry 

HELENA, MONTANA 59624 

The Department of Labor and Industry supports the passage of 

Senate Bill 372 as amended. We feel this bill will strengthen 

I 
I 

and further encourage use of a mediation process to resolve i 
Workers' Compensation disputes. 

Mr. Chairman, Members of the Committee I have a handout I 
which graphically shows the current status of the Workers' 

Compensation Mediation program. The first page shows the 

disposal of the first 646 cases we dealt with in mediation. 

Pages 2 & 3 relate to a 1988 Montana Supreme Court Decision 

holding that it was unconstitutional to attempt to resolve pre-

July 1,1987 injury cases through the mediation process. Prior to 

the November 1988 Decision our Mediation unit was receiving from 

sixty to seventy-five petitions per month with a corresponding 

reduction in petitions that were filed with the Workers' 

Compensation Court. After that Decision we began to receive a 

reduced number of petitions per month as cases were preceding 

directly to the Workers' Compensation Court. 

The first page of the handout shows that we have been 

resolving approximately 67% of cases filed with us. The 24% 

':AN EOUAL OPPORTUNITY EMPLOYER" 

I 

I 
I 
" I; 

I 
I 
II 
I 



represent the number that proceed to the Workers' 

Court for resolution. 

For purposes of Senate Bill 372 I would like to speak for a 

moment to the 3% of cases dismissed. One of the criticisms of 

the mediation process is that more petitions should be 

dismissed. The amended language on lines 16 thru 21 on page 2 of 

Senate Bill 372 address this concern. We dismiss petitions for 

one of two reasons. First, the early resolution settlement stage 

of the 1987 legislation has not been met. You may recall that as 

part of the reform legislation a three part dispute resolution 

process was established: 

1. early settlement 

2. mediation 

3. Workers' Compensation Court 

The first step, early settlement, was intended to encourage the 

parties, the claimant and the insurer,to exchange offers and 

begin communication early to see if claims can be resolved. We 

can dismiss a petition at the mediation level if we feel that 

the early settlement step was not attempted in good faith. 

The second reason we dismiss petitions is for lack of 

jurisdiction. We are somewhat reluctant to dismiss a petition 

for lack of jurisdiction if the parties feel they have a chance 

of resolving any dispute in mediation. But under the enabling 

legislation a petition could be dismissed only upon motion of a 

party. Senate Bill 372 provides that the mediator upon his or 

her own motion may dismiss the petition. A decision dismissing a 

petition has to be in writing and must state in detail the 



grounds for dismissal. As with the reform 

mediators decision to dismiss a petition may be reviewed by the 

Workers' Compensation Court. 

The other major change in senate Bill 372 pertains to lines 

9 thru 15 on page 3. In this purpose statement is a provision 

that the mediation process is to be used to resolve cases on an 

informal basis with minimal cost to the parties and the parties 

are encouraged to fully present their cases at the mediation 

level. However, if a case preceeds to the Workers' Compensation 

Court the parties are not precluded from presenting additional 

evidence before the court. 

We do need two amendments in this 

integrity in the mediation process. (First 

Amendment) 

Section to maintain 

Amend~ent) (Second 

Perhaps significant language in this purpose statement is 

that requires mediation be used to resolve cases on an informal 

basis with minimum cost to the parties. On pages 3 and 5 

corrections have been made changing the word e~idence to 

argument. This further implies that the mediation process should 

be informal without the inclusion of such words as evidence which 

normally we use in a contested case type hearing. 

We feel one furthur amendment is necessary, page 5, line 20. 

(Third Amendment) 

We feel, this 

Compensation Mediation 

passage of this bill. 

bill as amended, would make the Workers' 

process more effective and we urge your 
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DIVISION TESTIMONY 
SB 278 

SENATE LABO~, & EMPLOYMlN I • 

EXHIBIT NO. '/' fH?& !~/. 
DAT~j~ It/I /t}7 

BILL NO. S -t5 cJ. 7 ~ I 
Create a SELF-INSURERS Guarantee Fund 

This legislation will establish a means by which Plan I 
self insurers will bind themselves in order to guarantee payment to 
injured workers in the event a Fund member is unable to meet its 
workers' compensation obligations. 

This bill is not a substitute for current law governing 

self insurers. Only those employers who meet the current financial 
requirements are allowed to self insure. Hopefully, there will 
never be a need to use the Fund. However, as we have seen, 
self insurers occasionally become insolvent and unable to meet their 
workers' compensation obligations. 

The provisions of this bill generally meet the model 
legislation provisions to establish a guarantee fund by the National 

Council of Self-Insurers and the International Association of 
Industrial Accident Boards & Commissions. 

The Division and Department of Labor support his bill. 

~ 
Interim Administrator 
Division of Workers' Compensation 
2/14/89 
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-., ._ 'fA 
- d dr I i./, I '1 '6 i _ .. 
::-'_~""" SJS '2.. 7 t 

TESTI~10NY ON SB278.1 FEBRUARY 14., 1989 AT 1 Ptv1" 

ROOM 413-4 

MR. CHAIRMAN AND MEMBERS OF THE COMMITTEE: 

MY .NAME IS MIKE WELSH; I RESIDE AT 418 1/2 DEARBORN 

AVENUE IN HELENA. I AM AN INDEPENDENT.1 LICENSED 

INSURANCE ADJUSTER SPECIALIZING IN WORKERS' COM­

PENSATION. PRIOR TO STARTING MY ADJUSTING BUSINESS 

IN NOVEMBER OF 1987, I WAS THE POLICY COMPLIANCE SU­

PERVISOR AT THE DIVISION OF WORKERS' COMPENSATION. 

I FULLY SUPPORT SENATE BILL 278 BECAUSE IT IS ESSEN­

TIAL THAT A MECHANISM BE IN PLACE FOR MONTANA'S 

WORKERS' COMPENSATION CLAIMANTS WHICH GUARANTEES 

PROMPT AND EFFICIENT PAY~1ENT OF BENEFITS WHEN A 

SELF-INSURER BECOMES INSOLVENT. THE GREAT WESTERN 

SUGAR "HORROR STORY" MUST NOT BE REPEATED IN MON­

TANA. 

~s A,v\~DE..O 
I BELIEVE SB278"IS THE PROPER VEHICLE FOR EST ABLISH-

ING A MONTANA SELF-INSURERS GUARAN1Y FUND. 

THANK YOU. 
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DE?F..RT?rlENT OF LABOR & IN:9USTRY 
DIVISION OF WORKERS' COMPENSATION 

MARGI.RET "PEG" CONDON Bl.DG. 

TZD SCHWINC",H, GOVERNOR S SO. LAST CE.;j;CE GULCH 

HF:'ZNA, MONTANA 59601 
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I 

December 19, 1938 

Senator John Harp 

I 
I 

SENATE LABOR & EMPLOYMENT 

EXH!BIT rw, :j fMr r.-.2J 
DATc:!.d.-u4? / .!.fR' 
Bill NO. SA 38 i I 

134 Park Avenue 
Kalispell, MT 59901 

Dear Senator Harp: 

At your request, the Division co;npiled the attache.l sch':'Jle of 
w:;rkers' compensation settlem·:;n:.s and the "ttorneys inv, '~·/ed. The 
summaries for fiscal years 1987 and 1988' L.st the attor, :;y in order 
of the total value of,',settlement's ,negotl'ated ~'~'~As youc.:li1see·~'from 
the totals •. the nU::.,)er"anddo llar'amount/ of ',' the settlements ..... '~,-4f;. 
'i ncr'e'a'sedsubsta'nt i;:; i lY'" in"'Flsca f"19 8 8 .. :-"The .. 41% ~ncrease from'" $37 
million'to $52 :million reflects"~n.~cceleration' of demands foi ~. 
sett:ements by'the rlaimants' attornYS as well as an incr~~seih 
the dollar value pe, claim.,Literal~f, the total value of th~ 
settlements in Fiscal 1988 equates to a'million dol!ars in 
settlements per week. ' 

In addition. I asked the Compliance BureJu to review se~tlement 
petitions in order to develop a reliable estimate of tile proportion 
attorney fees amounted to the settlements. 

r believe the sample is statistically valid in that the s~aff 
reviewed and collected data from every fourth settlement under 
plans No.1 and No.2 (25% sample). In Fiscal 1987, attorney fees 
constituted 23.24% of all of the settlements in the sample; and in 
Fiscal 1988, 22.4%. r believe the decline, although slight, 
reflects the lower attorney fee allowances authorized under .• )e new 
attorney fee rule. It sjould be noted that the sample of Fiscal 
1986 cases completed prior to the 1987 Legislature, indicated that 
attorney fees were closer to 25%. 

The schedules consolidate, by attorney, the number and dollar amount 
of settlements reached for plans No. 1 and 2 (the self-insurers and 
private insurers), plan No.3 (the State Compensation Insurance 
Fund), and combines both for the totals. 

The Division has, in draft form, a change to the statute, to 
establish attorney fees by law rather than by rule. The aGendcd fee 
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U!:' .. _~J 
D,', d.-d 14, 19 g 'i 
BILL -;IO~ S.8 38 i 

Page Two December 19, 1988 
Senator John Harp 

rule is continuously challenged by the claimant's bar. We are 
anticipating 2nother court challenge to the current rules, which 
w~ll b~ the second legal action on the rules since the 
1987 Legislature adjourned. 

It is our feeling that statutory limits would be bett~r and more 
effecti~e thsn limits placed by rul~·. .We believ the next challenge 
will test the Division's ability to establish l~ .tatic~s, and we 
suspect that the Supreme Court may decide that a_~crney fees are 
u~der the "court's jurisdiction. If that occurs, I'm afraid we'll 
hve no limits at all. If you would be inte:ested in discussing 
l~gis13tion, I would be glad to visit with yeu about it. 

s::l.cer ely 'Q . 
~~.~. /~ 1M /"'" 

V vr''''' /( /. Yr~C>' RO ··'~-~ .~ O-I··SON wcKl.J. b N 

Administrator 

RJR/bac 

cc: Ser;ator Matt Bimsl 
Representati'~ Clyde Smith 
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DIVISION OF WORKERS' 
COMPENSATION 

5 SOUTH LAST CHANCE GULCH 

HELENA, MONTANA 59601 

(406) 444·6530 

ATTORNEY 
RETAINER 

AGREEMENT 

MAIL ROOM DATE 

INSTRUCTIONS: Complete the form and return all copies to Division for approval. 

,. 
Attorney: __________________ _ Claimant: ____________________ _ 

Address: ______________________ _ 

Address: ______________________ _ City/Stale/Zip: _________________ _ 

City/State/Zip: _________________ _ Date of Accident: __________________ _ 

Phone: ___________________ _ Employer: ___________________ _ 

The above·named claimant hereby employs the above· named attorney and the attorney agrees to represent claimant in his claim for workers' 

compensation or occupational disease benefits arising out of an industrial accident or occupational disease suffered by the claimant on or about 

the above·noted date while employed by the above·noted employer, and claimant hereby requests that the Division of Workers' Compensation 

enter the attorney as attorney of record, direct all future correspondence to said attorney and furnish said attorney all pertinent documents in 

claimant's file upon request. 

o A. Where the initial compensability of the claim is not in dispute, no fee shall be charged upon temporary total disability benefits 

paid during the healing period or upon medical benefits. If the Insurer has denied liability, the attorney fee shall apply to all 

monies, including medical benefits, obtained for the claimant through the efforts of the attorney. 

Claimant and attorney agree to a fee schedule as follows: 

For cases that have been settled without an order of the workers' compensa:ion ludge or the Supreme Court, twenly 

percent (20%)of the amount of additional compensalion payments the claimant receives due to the efforts of Ihe attorney. 

For cases that go to a hearing before the Workers' Compensation Judge or the Supreme Court, twenty·five percent 

(25%) of the amounl of additional compensation payments the claimant receives from an order of the Workers' Com· 

pensation Judge or the Supreme Court. 

The following benefits shall not be considered as a basis for calculation of attorney fees: 

o 

(1) The amount of medical and hospital benefits received by the claimant, unless the workers' compensation insurer has 

denied all liability, including medical and hospital benefits, or unless the insurer has denied the payment of certain 

medical and hospital costs and the attorney has been successful in obtaining such benefits for the claimant. 

(2) Benefits received by the claimant with the assistance of the attorney in filling out initial claim forms only. 

(3) Any undisputed portion of impairment benefits received by the claimanl based on an impairment rating. 

(4) Benefits initiated or offered by the insurer when such initiation or offer is supported by documentation in the claimanl"s 

file and has not been the subject of a dispute with the claimant. 

(5) Any other benefits not obtained due to the actual, reasonable and necessary efforts of the attorney. 

B. Claimant and attorney agree that claimant shall pay for services rendered by attorney on behalf of claimant at the rate of 

$ per hour (not more than $75.00 per hour); provided that the total fee charged shall not exceed the 

percentages set forth above in subsection "A." 

The claimant agrees to payor reimburse all costs incurred by the attorney in investigating and prosecuting the claim. 

Claimant does hereby authorize the attorney to act on his behalf exercising all powers authorized by the laws of the Stale of Montana relating to 

the attorney,client relationship. It is understood by the claimant that lhe attorney may select co·counsel as the attorney believes necessary and 

expeditious in handling the claim, and that any payment received by co·counsel shall be made by shanng Ihe above·referenced fee between the 

attorney and the co·counsel. 

In the event a dispute arises between any claimant and the claimanl"s attorney relative to attorney's fees in a workers' compensalion claim, upon 

request of either the claimant or the attorney, or upon notice of any parly of a violation of ARM 24.29.3801, the Administrator or his deSignee, shall 

review the matter and issue his order resolving the dispute pursuant to procedures set forth in ARM 24.29.201, et seq. 

Claimant acknowledges a copy of this agreement and agrees that a copy be filed with the Division of Workers' Compensation. 

DATED: ________________________ _ 

LAW FIRM: ____________________ _ 

CLIENT: 
By: _____________________ _ 

This Agreement is hereby: 

INITIALS ______ Date ______________ _ 
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Testimony of Don Judge before the Senate Labor and Employment Relations Com­
mittee on Senate Bill 384, February 14, 1989. 

Mr. Chairman and members of the Committee, for the record, I am Don Judge of 
the Montana State AFL-CIO, and we are here today to oppose Senate Bill 384 
which would timit attorney's fees in workers' compensation cases. 

(406) 442· 1 708 

The 1987 session of the Montana Legislature made it more difficult for injured 
workers to secure competent legal counsel because of the changes made in 
permanent/partial disability benefits and lump-sum payments. Because of these 
changes and the very real possibility that these cases may become long and 
drawn-out, many attorneys have been reluctant to take workers' compensation 
cases. Attorneys' fees are already regulated by the Workers' Compensation 
Division (39-71-613 MCA and 39-71-614 MCA), a change which was instituted in 
1975 which the Montana State AFL-CIO supported and continues to support. 

Senate Bill 384 would make it even more difficult for injured workers to 
secure competent legal counsel. We are not here today to advocate greater 
incomes for lawyers. We are here today to tell you that often times, injured 
workers need legal assistance and it is a disservice to those injured workers 
to build more roadblocks to a fair and equitable settlement for their in­
juries. 

When facing the barrage of legal talent employed by insurance companies, a 
worker alone needs the assistance which competent legal counsel can provide. 
The system is simply not fair if he or she does not have access to that legal 
aid. The workers' compensation laws are complex and often not easily 
understood by injured workers. They are not in a position to defend them­
selves in the process. Senate Bill 384 has no provision regulating the com­
pensation received by lawyers working for the insurance companies. The re­
strictions on legal fees for attorneys working for injured workers is unwar­
ranted. 

Most of the legislation which we have seen to date dealing with workers' 
compensation has focused on de-regulating this process. We have opposed many 
of the changes which we feel have left workers unprotected. This bill. on the 
other hand, would add regulation to the process where it is not needed. 

For these reasons, we urge you to defeat Senate Bill 384. 

INTED ON UNION MADE PAPER AMERICA WORKS BEST WHEN WE SAY, ~~~O~ 
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February 14, 1989 

TESTIMONY 

Senate Bill 384 

Senator Gary Akelstad and Committee Members 
Senate Labor and Employment Relations Committee 
State Capitol 
Helena, Montana 

Dear Senator Akelstad and Committee Members: 

SULHE L:~,BOR & EMPLOYMENT 
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The Montana Defense Trial Lawyers Association Board has received, considered 
and discussed the provisions of SB 384. We respectfully stand in opposition 
to the bill. 

The Montana Defense Trial Lawyers Association believes that the legislature 
should regulate and limit the fees paid to claimant's counsel in workers' 
compensation claims. At the present time, 39-71-613 and 614, MCA, espec­
ially in conjunction with new administrative regulations in place, most approp­
riately regulates attorney's fees in such claims. As a matter' of fa€t, the 
1987 legislature significantly amended such statutes at the request of the 
Division of Workers' Compensation. The consideration and debate of such 
amendments in the last session was comprehensive. Further reform is not 
necessary. 

The proposed bill seeks to provide the Division Administrator absolute dis­
cretion to modify, after the fact, the contract entered into between the 
claimant and his attorney. Since the Administrator already has the right to 
dictate the form and contents of such contract and approve it before it 
becomes effective anyway, this additional power is unnecessary and serves 
only to create more bureaucracy and the potential for legal challenge. 
In fact, we have serious reservations concerning the constitutionality of the 
bill as proposed. 

Our association believes that unnecessary attorney involvement in workers' 
compensation should be curtailed. We believe, though, that less, not more, 
bureaucracy, will foster that goal. We further believe that the statutory and 
regulatory strengthening of the mediation process would serve the desired end. 



/ 

Senatory Gary Akelstad and Committee Members 
February 14, 1989 
Page 2 

In summary, we believe that the legislature has already most appropriately 
enacted strict attorney's fee statutes, that such statutes and the new regul­
ations they fostered insure appropriate control of attorney's fees and that 
the SB 384 is unnecessary and ill advised. Passage of SB 384 will create 
more unnecessary bureaucracy and invite litigation since it inappropriately 
seeks to infringe upon the right of contract. 

We appreciate the opportunity to provide input on the bill and respectfully 
urge you to vote against SB 384. 

Very truly yours, 

By 
Bradley J. Luck 
Vice President 
Montana Defense Trial 
Lawyers Association, Inc. 
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Amendments to Senate Bill No. 278 
First Reading Copy 

For the Committee on Labor 

Prepared by Mary McCue 
February 5, 1989 

1. Page 1, line 15. 
Strike: "is required for" 
Insert: "accompanies" 

2. Pag~ 1, following line 18. 
Insert: "The fund is a private, nonprofit legal entity. The 
members of the board of directors must be elected by members of 
the fund, except for the initial appointments which will be made 
by the governor." 

3. Page 1, line 21. 
Following: "the" 
Insert: "initial" 

4. Page 6, line 17. 
Following: "member" 
Strike: "for claims insured" 

5. Page 9, line 1. 
Following: "requirement." 
Strike: "Within" 
Insert: "Biannually or wi thin" 

1 SB02780l,amm 



Dear Senator: 
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February 7, 1988 

Thursday, February 9, you will be considering SB 311 in the Labor committee. 

This background information on the Self-Sufficiency Trust should answer 
many of your questions about the enabling legislation and application of 
the concept. To further provide information on this bill, arrangements have 
been made for Mr. Paul Medlin, Sr. Vice President of the National Foundation 
for the Handicapped to attend Thursday's hearing, and be available for 
your questions. 

I hope you will find this information useful. 

;:;;::;~ ~/J7~_.·· 
( ./ . 
/' Alicia Pichette 
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The Self-Sufficiency Trust (C) is a comprehensive life-care plan­
ning option designed to meel:the supplemental service needs of 
people with disabilities now and in the future. 

More than a pooled income trust, the Self-Sufficiency Trust is an 
innovative private sector service financing mechanism which allows 
parents and families to plan a secure future for their disabled 
dependent without the fear of loss of governmental benefits or 
invasion of their trust principal. 

The Self-Sufficiency Trust provides a mutually beneficial publiCi 
private working relationship between families of disabled individ­
uals, the state, and the community-based human service network. 
Enacted into state law, the Self-Sufficiency Trust becomes a 
stable financing mechanism which operates through individualized 
programs (Life-Care Plans) to arrange for supplemental services 
from existing provider networks. The existing service delivery 
system is supplemented and thus expanded ---all for the need­
specific benefit of individuals with disabilities. 

The Self-Sufficiency Trust evolved from the research and support 
of the National Foundation for the Handicapped under the direction 
of Mr. James DeOre, with partial funding from the Illinois Depart­
ment of Mental Health and Develo~mental Disabilities. In 1986, 
the Illinois Legislature by unan1mous vote established the first 
Self-Sufficiency Trust in the country [Illinois Revised Stat­
utes Chapter 91 1/2, Sections 5-118 and 5-119]. Maine followed in 
the spring of 1987 (HP 331-L.D. 430). In both cases, the Self­
SUfficiency Trust was seen as a major development in non­
traditional estate and future care-planning which would replace 
the usual "catch 22" problems faced by families with a viable and 
comprehensive means to impact the present and plan for the future 
of the individual with disabilities. 

HOW DOES THE TRUST WORK? 

* Two wholly separate pooled-income trust funds exist as part of 
the SST structure. Each of the two funds has a public sector 
or state Trust Fund by virtue of the public law enacted by 
each state. 

* A volunteer Board of Trustees is appointed from the private 
sector (parents and professionals) to manage and control the 
Private Trust Fund. The parent or family member who estab­
lishes a trust is called the Grantor, and his/her dependent is 
the Trust Beneficiary. The Grantor or his designee serves as 
Co-Trustee and shares in trust disbursement decisions. 
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The Private Trust Fund accepts, holds, and invests the "pooled" 
assets of each family participating in the SST. Although 
assets are comingled, all returns on investments are credited 
proportionately to each "private trust". Interest earnings on 
Private Trust Fund assets are transferred at the direction of 
the Trustees and the parents or guardian, who serve as Co­
Trustee, to the counterpart State Trust Fund which immediately 
disburses the assets for the supplemental goods or services to 
be provided the Trust Beneficiary. The state's Mental Health 
Department may be designated to hold the State Trust Fund and 
these funds are generally disbursed by the state treasurer. 
Technically, funds disbursed from the State Trust Fund become 
"state" monies and are not viewed as earned or unearned income 
to the disabled Trust Beneficiary, therefore not affecting 
public entitlement eligibility under Supplementary Security 
Income (SSI) or Medicaid. 

* A segment of the trust fund controlled by the Board of Trustees 
is the Charitable Trust Fund. This fund is a repository to 
accept residual and donated assets earmarked for low-income and 
indigent persons with disabilities who are unable to partici­
pate in the Private Trust. This important part of the Self­
Sufficiency Trust model is supported by: 

1) Assets left to the Charitable Trust Fund by grantors of 
private trusts at the death of the disabled beneficiary; 

2) Contributions from private donors, bequests, corporations 
or foundations; 

Earnings on the principal of the Charitable Trust Fund can be 
transferred to the state Trust Fund allowing participation of 
low-income and indigent disabled individuals in.the concept. 

* A Life-Care Plan is developed for each Trust Beneficiary which 
embodies the wishes of the parent (Grantor) and defines the 
scope and nature of sup~lemental services to be provided the 
disabled individual. Tra1ned Self-Sufficiency Trust counselors 
provide the direction for parents to develop a realistic and 
need-specific plan. 

* The Self-Sufficiency Trust computerized data base assesses each 
Trust Beneficiary's present functional abilities and service 
needs, projects future care requirements and correlates present 
and future costs based on existing residential per diem 
schedules. This process provides each family with a realistic 
~rojection of the principal necessary to ~rovide a flow of 
1nterest income sufficient to fund the 1ndivldual supp~emental 
service Life-Care Plan. 

This data collection system is also very important to the 
States. 
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1) 

2) 

Via the SST intake process disabled persons of all ages 
who are not currently identified within the provider s¥stem 
may now be accounted for and identified by disab1lity 
(type, severity), age, residential and day-mode program 
needs. 

The data generated will allow each state to more accurately 
plan for state services based on valid need. Appropriations 
may be sought using real statistics. 

• The universal concern of parents and families with disabled 
dependents, "who will care for my dependent when I am gone?", 
has been addressed by the Self-Sufficienc¥ Trust. Personalized 
advocacy and successor ~ardianship serv1ces are an intregal 
part of the Trust operat1on ensuring consistency and quality of 
care. In Illinois, PACT, Inc., a private and independent 
guardianship agency is under contract by the Board of Trustees 
to broker and monitor the supplemental services and ongoing 
care of Self-Sufficiency Trust Beneficiaries. 

In total, the Self-Sufficiency Trust offers permanency and flexi­
bility to adapt to changing governmental policies, estate planning 
and management expertise, security against loss of eligibility for 
public entitlement benefits, and peace of mind that concerned and 
knowledgable professionals will ensure the quality personalized 
care that will be provided for your disabled dependent now and/or 
in the future. 

HOW DOES PARTICIPATION AFFECT PUBLIC BENEFITS? 

The Health Care Financing Authorit¥ (H.C.F.A.) of the Department 
of Health and Human servises, wash1n~ton, D.C. has ruled that in 
most cases Self-Sufficienc¥ Trust pr~ncipal and interest will not 
count in determining Medica~d eligibility. ---- ---

Region V of the Social Security Administration has determined 
that, based on current re~lations, the SST assets will not count 
as resources in determin1ng eligibility under the--sllpplemental 
Security Income (SSI) program. 

These two federally-funded entitlement programs are the primary 
sources of support to the disabled population. 

TOTAL LIFE-CARE PLANNING OPTIONS 

The Self-Sufficiency 
begin financial and 
disabled. 

Trust creates incentives for a family 
care planning for their dependent who 
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2. Help secure the quality of care they desire. 
3. Help maintain continued quality of lifestyle after the family 

itself can no longer do so. 
4. Enhance access to housing. 

The Self-Sufficiency Trust enables the family to contribute assets 
-- savings, investments, real estate, insurance, etc. -- for the 
benefit of their relative who is disabled and others who have 
similar disabilitites. 

ADVOCACY CARE 

Lifelong care and the quality of that care is a prima~ concern 
for all families with relatives who are disabled. Famil1es natur­
ally desire the assurance that their disabled relative receives 
all the services to which he or she is entitled. Families also 
want to improve the lifestyle of the disabled person by providing 
extras to meet individual personal needs, leisure-time activities, 
training, clinical services, and transportation. 

Self-Sufficiency Trust participation can provide a disabled depen­
dent enhanced care and a personal advocate, even after the death 
of a parent or guardian. 

In Illinois, PACT, Inc. an experienced private surrogate family 
model organization which provides personal case management and 
guardianship services, is under contract to provide advocacy and 
successor guardianship service to Trust Beneficiaries when these 
services are requested by the Grantor. Families can contract with 
the Self-Sufficiency Trust and PACT, Inc. as a personal advocate 
and advisor to broker and monitor sup~lemental services and assure 
that ~rograms are being properly prov1ded to their relative with a 
disab1lity. 

RESIDENTIAL NEEDS 

Another key component of the Self-Sufficiency Trust is that 
families can create housing alternatives through private efforts. 

This may enable a family to overcome long waitin9 lists for 
existing facilities and permits location near the fam1ly's home. 

Throu~h this program, families not only help make a residential 
facil1ty available, but also determine the quality of that 
residence. 
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Parents could provide the capital needed forB~u~~hasi~L?a3~se. 
Where necessary, affiliates of the National Foundation for the 
Handicapped would negotiate with the appropriate state agency to 
determine the Trust portion and the state portion of funding the 
cost of care within existing state licensure and rate methodology 
guidelines. Contracts would also be negotiated with existing 
provider agencies to provide management for the residence. 

STATEWIDE DATABASE 

The Trust will collect information about individuals with disabil­
ities and their current and future needs. This information will 
be compiled in the Disabled Population Profile System ~ and 
presented in a confidential manner to the Department of Mental 
Health and Developmental Disabilities, to allow the state to plan 
effectively for future needs. 

In addition, a computer program has been developed which uses 
federal functional disability criteria to perform need-specific 
assessment of present and future residential configurations and 
their costs. Families may use this data in preparing an estate 
plan sufficient to generate the necessary annual income needed to 
purchase the supplemental services desired for the Trust 
participant. 

FINANCING 

Families can finance their participation in the Trust by making a 
transfer of cash or other assets, either immediately, over time as 
various services are initiated, or through a will. Life insurance 
provides another means for families to fund the program and to 
participate in the Trust. 

SUMMARY 

Program funding for people with disabilities becomes 
difficult to obtain each year. This uncertainty threatens 
stability of the state's provider network and concerns 
families of individuals with disabilities. 

more 
the 
the 

Unmet housing needs for a significant portion of the disabled 
population is a widespread dilemma. Longer lifespans of people 
with disabilities and the aging of responsible family members 
increases anxieties concerning long-term care and future housing 
needs. 
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The Self-Sufficiency Trust creates a stream of money which may be 
channeled through the state to help provide for the needs of 
people with disabilities. 

Finally the Self-Sufficiency Trust provides families of the dis­
abled a strong voice and potentially powerful role in the present 
and future decisions which impact their disabled family members. 
Planning today for a secure tomorrow is within the reach of most 
families with disabled dependents through the Self-Sufficiency 
Trust. 

FOR MORE INFORMATION: 

For families and guardians seeking additional information: 

Headquarters: 

Chicago Office: 

The Self-Sufficiency Trust of Illinois 
340 W. Butterfield Road, suite 3C 
Elmhurst, IL 60126 
312/941-3498 
PACT, Inc. 
166 W. Washington, suite 300 
Chicago, IL 60202 
312/641-6363 
312/641-6524 (TOO) 

For providers and state officials throughout the United states: 

"Self-Sufficiency Trust" 

Paul L. Medlin 
Senior Vice-President 
co~orate Oevelo~ment 
Nat10nal Foundat10n for the Handicapped 
340 W. Butterfield Road 
Elmhurst, IL 60126 
(312) 832-9700 

co~yright 1986 1987 1988 National Foundation for the Handicapped 
"Dl.sabled Population Profile System" 
Copyright 1988 Charter Management Group, Ltd. 

Printed in the U.S.A. Revised 5/20/88 
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What is the Self-Sufficiency Trust? 

As a private sector initiative, the National Foundation for the 
Handicapped and James H. DeOre developed the Self-Sufficiency 
Trust concept. This concept permits ind:viduals with 
disabilities and their families potential access to, and the 
potential capability for developing services and programs to 
supplement current state and federal benefits. 

This plan was also conceived to assist states, hard-pressed due 
to limited resources, with a potential means for developing a new 
income stream for expansion of badly needed services. 

What disabled groups are covered by the Self-Sufficiency Trust? 

The Self-Sufficiency Trust serves the developmentally disabled, 
the chronically mentally ill and the physically handicapped. 

Why was the Self-Sufficiency Trust copyrighted? 

The National Foundation realized there was a possibility for 
individuals and groups to use the concept without fully 
appreciating the requirements involved. To avoid any problems 
associated with this type of activity, and due to the 
significance and seriousness of the public trust invested in this 
concept, the National Foundation has chosen to copyright the 
materials which describe the development, the installation, the 
servicing, as well as the operations of the Trust. The National 
Foundation for the Handicapped charges each state Sl,OOO per 
year, once it has an established and operating Self-Sufficiency 
Trust. This fee is used by the National Foundation for the 
Handicapped for charitable purposes. 

What is the role of the National Foundation in developing the 
Self-Suficiency Trust? 

The National Foundation for the Handicapped provides each state 
with the technical assistance for developing its Self-Sufficiency 
Trust. In addition, the National Foundation for the Handicapped 
can provide to each Trust grants and/or low-interest loans for 
cash flow purposes. For example, in the State of Illinois, the 
National Foundation for the Handicapped made a grant to establish 
staff for the Self-Sufficiency Trust. 



What steps are involved in establishing the 
Trust? 
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The actual mechanisms for establishing a Self-Sufficiency Trust 
may vary from state to state according to state law. Through the 
legislative process of enacting a state law in each state, the 
basis for the Self-Sufficiency Trust is established. 

Under the model legislation, a private charitable 501(c}(3} 
organization establishes the Self-Sufficiency Trust, and appoints 
a board of directors. This board is comprised of members of the 
private and public sector. The Trust document provides the 
structure and guidelines for its operations. 

The National Foundation for the Handicapped, through an agreement 
with the charitable 501(c)(3} organization, provides for the 
initial organization of the Trust. Subsequently, the National 
Foundation for the Handicapped enters into a contractual 
relationship to provide technical assistance, training and 
service to the Trust in each state. 

What are the regulatory requirements in each state for the Self­
Sufficiency Trust? 

The regulatory requirements will vary from state to state. Each 
state must go through a review of its law and trust structure by 
the Social Security Administration, by the Health Care Financing 
Administration (HCFA) and any other regulatory bodies within the 
state that will be affected by implementation of the Self­
Sufficiency Trust. 

How long does it take to develop a Self-Sufficiency Trust in a 
state? 

There are three stages of the Self-Sufficiency Trust Project: 
development, installation and maintenance. 

In the development stage, the organizational structure is created 
by state law, the trust documents are executed and the Trust 
Soard of Trustees are appointed. 

The second stage, the installation stage, includes education of 
parents, providers and professionals, training staff, setting up 
of operations and appropriate interviewing of families. 

The third stage includes operation, maintenance and service of 
the Trust. 



What are some of the services of the Trust? 
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The Trust can provide the opportunity for families to plan for 
the future care and funding of services for the disabled 
population. 

~or the state, the Trust can function as a state-wide case 
management organization, endeavoring to locate services for 
families at no charge for this service. Secondly, the Trust 
develops for each state information on persons who are not 
currently in services, particularly in the area of special 
education. Through its database Disabled Population Profile 
System, the Trust links clinical service needs of each individual 
with a disability with potential state reimbursement services in 
the futur'e. Dollar amounts identif ied for these services can 
then be used by the state legislature and administration as a 
precise planning tool, so that estimates for future costs can be 
made for budgeting purposes. 

Third is the actual negotiation for service provision by the 
Trust. These may be in the areas of respite care, housing, day 
treatment services, guardianship and advocacy care. 

What about provisions for low-income families? 

The Trust has specifically designed a program to meet the needs 
of low-income families. ~irst, low-income families are 
encouraged to financially participate in the Trust, specifically 
through life insurance policies, where the Trust may help to 
match a fa~ily's participation. 

Secondly, for those low-income families where financial 
participatio~ is not possible, individuals are identified to the 
state by the Trust as needing services. 

Third, funds generated by families who are in the Trust, must 
also provide services for low-income families with individuals 
with disabilities. 

Fourth, a percentage of a family's contribution to the Trust will 
be retained upon termination of their contract and transferred to 
the Charitable Fund to make grants for low-income families. At 
the death of the individual with a disability, 50% of the 
principal is distributed to the Charitable Fund to make grants 
for low-income families. The remaining 50% flows back to the 
heirs of the donor. 

And fifth, by bringing new resources into the system, the state 
has the opportunity of expanding services for low-income 
families. 



SENATE LABOR & [MPLOY~NT 

What are the fees to families? 

There are no direct fees to families active in the Trust. In 
Illinois the Trust currently anticipates a 1.4% cost for 
operations, which will be retained by the Trust for its earnings. 
~his compares to an average Trust cost of 1.5% to 2.0% throughout 
Illinois. 

Can the Trust help with the current growing housing shortage for 
the disabled? 

The Trust database will facilitate in the identification of 
needed housing and potential residents allowing the state, 
providers; and parents to develop new housing with small group 
homes, condominiums, and integrated apartment environments. 
Also, the Trust database will identify parents who could join 
together to purchase a home for their disabled relatives who have 
similar needs. 

In both these instances, a local provider would participate as 
necessary and appropriate in providing needed care and securing 
required licenses. 

Parents of young children with disabilities may want to use this 
second concept of capital purchasing for investment purposes to 
achieve future care and service objectives for their son or 
daughter. 

Can the Trust financially participate in the operating costs of 
the house? 

Trust dollars may only be used to provide rehabilitation, 
training for employment, special assistance in the workplace, 
necessary help with personal care and other special help in 
coping with handicaps. 

What are some additional advantages of the Self-Sufficiency 
Trust? 

One advantage of the Self-Sufficiency Trust is that it functions 
on behalf of the family. This benefit of broadened advocacy on 
behalf of the family is of particular advantage to the individual 
with a disability once the parent or guardian has passed away. 

Families who have relatives at various provider organizations may 
consider leaving their money to those organizations to ccn~inue 
care or services after the parent or guardian has passed away. 

/~ 
I 
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Unfortunately, many providers have limited service capability, 
and because of health needs or for other reasons, the individual 
with a disability may not actually live out his or her life 
within the pervue of a certain provider. The trust in 
encouraging parent planning may facilitate the provision of 
quality care even if the individual with a disability leaves a 
provider. 

One of the primary programs needed by adult, mentally or 
physically disabled individuals is the training for continued 
education, employment or special work places so the individual 
can enjoy a more full and productive life. 

Programs such as sheltered workshops, job and career training 
programs and supportive employment programs are utilized by 
individuals with disabilities to access employment and 
productivity. The Self-Sufficiency Trust provides the family 
with the opportunity to plan for and financially participate in 
these services and through the Trust provider mechanism, to 
ensure their availability and accessibility. 

One of the most critical aspects of service includes the need for 
emergency in-home care. Often the serious illness of a spouse 
and/or sudden trauma in a family situation creates a substantial 
burden on the other parent. He or she is not only confronted 
with the problem relating to the spouse, but must also cope with 
the individual with a disability living at home. Through the 
Trust, families can make provisions and plan for such emergency 
respite care to preclude the burden of accessing this care at an 
unexpected time, and to realize the peace of mind that such care 
makes available. 

For additional information call (312) 941-3498. 

SELF-SUFFICIENCY TRUST 

1986 All rights reserved by James H. DeOre and 
The National Foundation for the Handicapped 
1850 K Street N.W., Suite 500, 
Washington, D.C. 20006, (202) 778-8117 
340 W. Butterfield Road 
Elmhurst, IL 60126 (312) 832-9700 
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Amend Senate Bill No. 311 
(Senator Ethel Harding) 

1. Amend page 2, line 25. 

Following: "services" 
Insert: "as defined by the department." 

2. Amend page 3, line 5. 

FollCMing: "fran" 
Strike: "the department" 
Insert: "a self-sufficiency trust" 

3 • Amend page 3, line 20. 

Following: "services" 
Insert: "as defined by the department." 

4. Amend page 4, line 21. 

Strike: . "money" 

SENATE LM30R & EMPLOYMENT 
EXH:GIT NO. 12. ;t;!-jfl- / <f / 
DATE.. eJ-It./-L7 
BILL NO. 58..3 / / 

Insert: "supplemental services as a result of" 

- End -



Amendments to Senate Bill No. 235 
First Reading Copy 

Requested by Senator Chet Blaylock 

SEN.4TE L.ABOR & Ei'/;?LOYit1CJH 

EXHIBIT NO.JJ h& ./ ~/ 
DATE.. 02- 11- <s t 
BIll NO. ...s:g Ji.d.5 

For the Senate Committee on Labor and Employment Relations 

Prepared by Tom Gomez, Staff Researcher 
February 14, 1989 

1. Page 2, line 1. 
Following: "program" 
Insert: "governed by the Employee Retirement .. Income, and 
Securities Act" 

2. Page 2, line 12. 
Following: "(2)" 
Insert: "(a)" 

3. Page 2, line 17. 
Following: line 16 
Insert: "(b) The fringe benefit fund, plan, or program described 
in subsection (1) must have at least one hourly employee who is a 
beneficiary of such fund, plan, or program on the committee that 
serves as the plan administrator or trustee of such fund, plan, 
or program." 

1 SB023501.ATG 



Amendments to Senate Bill No. 128 
First Reading Copy 

Requested by Senator Richard Manning 
For the Senate Committee on Labor and Employment Relations 

Prepared by Tom Gomez, Staff Researcher 
February 14, 1989 

1. Page 1, line 11. 
Following: line 10 
Insert: .. STATEMENT OF INTENT 

It is the intent of the legislature, in enacting this bill, 
that the department of social and rehabilitation services revamp 
the current general relief work program provided for in 53-3-304 
to make it a total, work-oriented program designed to help 
recipients of general relief obtain regular, sustainable 
employment. 

The bill is intended to correct program deficiencies found 
in an audit requested by the joint interim subcommittee on 
welfare. The audit, which was conducted by the office of the 
legislative auditor, revealed that the current program is not 
achieving the purpose for which it was intended. The audit 
showed that: 

(1) the current program does not enable general relief 
recipients to obtain permanent employment; 

(2) the program only moderately increases the percentage of 
recipients who find employment; 

(3) the program does not significantly reduce the general 
relief caseload; and 

(4) overall, the program does not result in net savings to 
the state when reductions in welfare costs are compared to the 
costs of administering the program. 

Thus, the legislature intends to provide for a revitalized 
work program for recipients of general relief. As reconceived, 
the program must include: 

(1) intensive job search activity and prompt placements for 
recipients who are job ready, rather than remedial education, job 
training, or other activities that, although beneficial, are not 
necessary for recipients to find employment; 

(2) remedial education and job skills training, but only if 
it is necessary for the recipient to become employed. Whenever 
possible, it is intended that services be provided through 
existing, local adult basic education programs and programs 
administered under the Job Training Partnership Act. 

(3) active daily involvement of recipients in a combination 
of employment-related activities in order to enhance self­
motivation and to increase job placement. Job search is an 
essential requirement that should be conducted as part of the 
food stamp employment and training program funded by the federal 
government. In addition, county workfare should be required, but 

1 SB012803.ATG 



only in combination with other employment assistance, such as job 
search, job readiness training, remedial education, job training, 
and job placement. 

(4) a minimum 40-hour per week requirement for participation 
in program activities; 

(5) a clear expectation that recipients must be employed at 
the end of the program. This expectation should be reinforced 
daily by program operators and should be communicated to each 
recipient upon enrollment in the program. 

(6) participation in activities authorized under [section 
10, senate Bill No. 101] in lieu of participation in job search, 
training, and work activities otherwise required in 53-3-304; 

(7) follow-up and monitoring of program performance; and 
(8) prohibition of political activities under the program. 
In redesigning the program, the department of social and 

rehabilitation services shall examine the policies and experience 
of work programs in other states, including the Utah emergency 
work program, which is a program that has operated at less than 
10% of the cost of the Utah work incentive (WIN) program." 

2. Page 6, line 18. 
Following: line 17 
Insert: "NEW SECTION. Section 2. Coordination requirements -­
consolidation of programs authorized. (1) The governor shall 
assure that program activities under 53-3-304 are coordinated 
with programs administered under the federal Job Training 
Partnership Act and any other relevant employment, training, 
education, or work program in this state. 

(2) The governor may consolidate the program established in 
53-3-304 with other programs in order to maximize coordination of 
program activities as required in subsection (1) and to prevent 
overlapping and duplication of services. 

(3) Where adult basic education programs exist, remedial 
education services provided for in 53-3-304(3) must be 
coordinated, through contracts or cooperative agreements, with 
state or local agencies having responsibility for programs 
administered under the Adult Education Act, Public Law 100-297." 
Renumber: subsequent sections 

2 SB012803.ATG 



LABOR COMMITTEE 

VISITORS' REGISTER 

51st LEGISLATIVE SESSION 
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ROLL CALL VOTE 

LABOR COr.1MITTEE 

51st LEGISLATIVE SESSION 

DATE~ 1'1./2117 BILL NO: dIi JJ3S- TIME: -----
\\n ~p.Vs,s As !\\rne-r-J ed ~5S2d 

VOTE: YES NO 

SENATOR TOM KEATING X 

SENATOR SAM HOFMAN X 

SENATOR J.D. LYNCH ;( 

SENATOR GERRY DEVLIN 
X 

SENATOR BOB PIPINICH 
X 

SENATOR DENNIS NATHE 
X 

SENATOR RICHARD MANNING 
X 

SENATOR CHET BLAYLOCK X 

SENATOR GARY AKLESTAD ;< 
-



ROLL CALL VOTE 

LABOR COHMITTEE 

51st LEGISLATIVE SESSION 

BILL NO: ..5 '-I J' TIME : 
--~----------- ----------

tu \)f\55 ~S>'tQ 

VOTE: YES NO 

SENATOR TOM KEATING X 

SENATOR SAM HOFMAN X 

SENATOR J.D. LYNCH "I-

SENATOR GERRY DEVLIN -i-. 

SENATOR BOB PIPINICH '{ 

SENATOR DENNIS NATHE \;. 

SENATOR RICHARD 1-1ANNING ''f-

SENATOR CHET BLAYLOCK { 
SENATOR GARY AKLESTAD "f 



ROLL CALL VOTE 

LABOR COHMITTEE 

51st LEGISLATIVE SESSION 

DATE :~1/L r_ , _ /JI'Mr:; NO: 5 {3 {6 TIME: 

fi) -<_ "- J -e_ c/ ~SS As- j f'h 

VOTE: YES NO 

SENATOR TOM KEATING Y 

SENATOR SAl-1 HOF~1AN '1.-' 

SENATOR J.D. LYNCH "'-

SENATOR GERRY DEVLIN 'X 

SENATOR BOB PIPINICH 'i 

SENATOR DENNIS NATHE X , 

SENATOR RICHARD MANNING .)( 

SENATOR CHET BLAYLOCK -i 
SENATOR GARY AKLESTAD X 
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ROLL CALL VOTE 

LABOR COHMITTEE 

51st LEGISLATIVE SESSION 

BILL NO: 5'p /..:5 0<. TIME: 

f/'1?C/J C 'Ie: 7'" /"77.e "'? Co /77 -eO /7 S~? /4 -----

VOTE: YES NO 

SENATOR TOM KEATING X 
SENATOR SAN HOFHAN 

! 

,,< 

SENATOR J.D. LYNCH X 
SENATOR GERRY DEVLIN Y 
SENATOR BOB PIPINICH 

"\ 

SENATOR DENNIS NATHE \ ! 
'i 

SENATOR RICHARD HANNING '< 

SENATOR CHET BLAYLOCK ~ 
SENATOR GARY AKLESTAD ?( 

5 



ROLL CALL VOTE 

LABOR COHMITTEE 

51st LEGISLATIVE SESSION 

VOTE: YES 

SENATOR TO:1 KL.~TI::G 

SENATOR SAN HOn1.;'~J 

SENATOR J.D. LYNCH x 

SENATOR GERRY DEVLr:~ 

SENATOR BOB PIPINICH 

SENATOR DENNIS NATHE 

SENATOR RICHARD }1ANNING 

SENATOR CHET BLAYLOCK 

TIME: -----

NO 

/ 
I'---. 

SENATOR GARY AKLESTAD t 



ROLL CALL VOTE 

LABOR COHMITTEE 

51st LEGISLATIVE SESSION 

DATE\:b \~ BILL NO: TIME: 

1)() , \)\-\'~j ~ ~. (h -t, r--_d ~ r/ 

VOTE: YES NO 

SENATOR TOi-1 KEATI~:G K 
, 

SENATOR SA11 HOnFl.~J >( 

SENATOR J.D. LYNCH >( 

SENATOR GERRY DEVLI~ >( 

SENATOR BOB PIPEHCH >( 

SENATOR DENNIS NATHE )( 

SENATOR RICHARD HANNING X 

SENATOR CHET BLAYLOCK K 
SENATOR GARY AKLESTAD ~ 




